<u>CASE 5026:</u> Application of THE SUPERIOR OIL CO, FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

45

. .

CASE No. Application, Transcripts, Small EKhibts

PAGE 2 BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 1 OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING 2 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO Wednesday, July 11, 1973 3 dearnley, meier & associates and the EXAMINER HEARING 4 5 6 7 8 IN THE MATTER OF: Application of The Superior 9 Case Number 5026 Oil Company for compulsory pocling, Eddy County, New 10 Mexico. 11 12 Daniel S. Nutter BOX 1002.0PHONE 243-0691.0ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1AL сачк BLDG. East-Albuquerque, New Mexico 87108 BEFORE : Examiner 13 14 15 16 17 18 TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING 19 20 NATIONAL 21 ġ BLDG. P. 22 209 SIMMS 8 23 24 25

Ьđ

MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order, please. 1 The next case is Case 5026. 2 MR. CARRI Case 5026, application of The Superior Oil 3 Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. 4 MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, may the record show the 5 same appearance and the same witness as in the previous 6 application. 7 MR. NUTTER: The record will show that he is still 8 under oath. 9 MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason 10 Kellahin, Santa Fe, appearing for Pennzoil Oil Company. 11 MR, NUTTER: Are there any other appearances in 12 Case 5026? Would you proceed, Mr. Morris. 13 MR. MORRIS: Yes. 14 TERRY CLAY, 15 was called as a witness, and having been previously sworn 16 according to law, testified as follows: 17 DIRECT EXAMINATION 18 BY MR. MORRIS: 19 Mr. Clay, you identified yourself in the previous matter Q 20 before the Commission and established the fact that you 21 have previously been qualified before the Commission. 22 What does Superior Oil Company seek by its application 23 in this case, Case 5026? 24 Case 5026, Superior seeks to pool all mineral-interest Α 25

dearnley, meier & associates

MEXICO 87103 ICO 87108

NUZ

SIMMS BLDG.@P.O. BOX 1092@PHONE 243-6691@ALBUQUERQUE. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST @ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

209

PAGE

| | | | PAGE A |
|---|----|---------------------------------------|--|
| | 1 | . na: | owners in the North half of Section 7, Township 23 South, |
| 11 | 2 | · · · · | Range 27 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New |
| | 3 | | Mexico. This pooling also includes the Canyon, Atoka, |
| | 4 | | Strawn, and Morrow formations. |
| | 5 | Q | Does Superior also seek to have charges for supervision |
| ۰۰. م | 6 | | established and a risk charge established in connection |
| | 7 | · • | with the nonconsenting interest owners involved in this |
| | 8 | | proration unit? |
| | 9 | A | Yes, we do. |
| | 10 | Q | Please refer to the various letters which have been |
| s. | 11 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | grouped together as Exhibit Number 1 'and briefly review |
| 67103 8 | 12 | | the content of this correspondence with regard to the |
| 100 87 87108 | 13 | | efforts that have been made to form this unit by voluntary |
| NEW MEXICO 8 MEXICO 87108 | 14 | | consent. |
| ע א מא ג ג ג ג ג ג ג | 15 | A | Starting on March 22, 1973, a letter was submitted to all |
| JOURROUE. Irour, nev | 16 | | working-interest owners in the North half of Section 7 of |
| • 4 L 6 U 9 U Q U 6 9 U Q U 6 | 17 | | Township 23 South, 27 East, whereby they were invited to |
| E 243-6691 - ALBU E AST - ALBUQUE | 18 | | participate in a well to be drilled at either location of |
| 2 . | 19 | 5 A - ¹ 1 | 1980 from the North and West line or 1980 from the |
| NX N | 20 | | North and East line of said section. |
| NAL 0 | 21 | | This letter was submitted by the District Land Man |
| 00.0 P.O. BOX 1 T NATIONAL BA | 22 | •• | along with an attached AFE again inviting all parties to |
| SIMMS BLOG | 23 | x | participate and pay their proportionate share of the well. |
| 209 SIM | 24 | · · · · | May the 16th, 1973, a reply was received from |
| | 25 | | Wainoco, Incorporated, one of the working-interest owners |

dearnley, meier & associates 🕾

| | | PAGE () |
|----|--------------|--|
| 1 | | and also an AFE, signed an AFE representing their approval |
| 2 | | or consent to participate in the proposed well. |
| 3 | Ω | Does this AFE that is attached to the Wainco letter, is it |
| 4 | • | the same AFE that was sent out to all working-interest |
| 5 | | owners with your letter of March 22nd? |
| 6 | A | That's correct. That is AFE Number F-312-1 which will |
| 7 | | be noted at the top of the AFE. |
| 8 | Q | All right. |
| 9 | A | Corresponds to that number. On April the 23rd, a letter |
| 10 | | was received from Mobil Oil Corporation signed by John |
| 11 | | Howard and also attached an AFE indicating their consent |
| 12 | | to participate in the proposed well. |
| 13 | e Charles an | On March the 28th of this year, a letter was |
| 14 | | received from Pennzoil Company wherein they indicated |
| 15 | | that they would prefer to wait until a well that was |
| 16 | | currently drilling in the South half of Section 7, wait |
| 17 | | until it had gotten the TD and they looked at the |
| 18 | | information before making a reply to this March 22nd, |
| 19 | | 1973 proposal. |
| 20 | | On April the 4th, this year, Gulf submitted in |
| 21 | | writing their intent to participate in the proposed well |
| 22 | | in the North half of Section 7 and were agreeable to |
| 23 | | joining subject to a satisfactory operating agreement, |
| 24 | | and an AFE at that time was not signed by Gulf. However, |
| 25 | | later approval was signed by Mr. R. E. Griffith. |
| | | |

14 5 d

iocal T

.....

13

,

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022-PHONE 243-0691-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

PAGE 6 And then on May 23rd, 1973, and this was after the well in the South half of Section 7 had been drilled to 2 TD and logged, a reply from Pennzoll Company indicating 3 that their acreage, and I'm reading from the second 4 paragraph of this letter, "Due to our acreage being 5 committed to an old gas contract under which we receive б approximately 17-1/2 cents per Mcf, we are unable to 7 participate in the drilling of the well and we are not 8 interested in farming-out our acreage." 9 "It would be preferable from our standpoint if you 10 could delay the drilling of the well until such time as 11 the FPC approves a new area rate, which we believe will be 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 no later than this summer." 13 Without reading paragraph four, the letter was signed 14 by Mr. James A. Davidson. 15 • ALBUQUERQUE. 1092 • PHONE 243-0091 • A L BUQUIER (Ank BLDG. East • Al Buquerque. Mr. Clay, did you have propelling reasons to go right Q íó ahead regardless of Pennzoil's request here that the well 17 be delayed? Did you have reason and need to commence 18 the drilling of this well? 19 Yes, we did. We had acreage in the North half of Α 20 X OB Section 6 that was expiring midnight May the 31st; and 21 • P.O. as mentioned, the well in the South half of Section 7 22 had been drilled and logged; and it was of great importance 23 that we get on the well in the North half to save the 24 expiring lease. 25

dearnley, meier & associates

| | | · | PAGE '7 |
|--|----|---------------|--|
| | 1 | Q | You said the expiring lease was in the North half of 6. |
| | 2 | | I think you meant 7. |
| | 3 | A | Seven, that's correct, the North half of 7. Excuse me if |
| | 4 | 2 A. | I denoted that wrong. |
| Line Antonio A | 5 | Q · | All right, So the well was commenced, and is it still |
| n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n | 6 | | drilling at the present time? |
| | 7 | A | Yes, it is. |
| dssuciales | 8 | Q | Approximately what is your depth at this time? |
| ন্দ্র ম্র্যু | 9 | A . | The drilling depth is below 11,600 feet. |
| | 10 | Q | Would you refer to Exhibit 2 and then Exhibit 3 which are |
| Jearniey, meier | 11 | | contour maps showing the structure of the Strawn and |
| | 12 | | Morrow formations respectively and point out the pertinent |
| UC3 | 13 | | features of these exhibits? |
| RX MEX | 14 | A | Just in general, let me point out that referring back to |
| Х Х К К С С С | 15 | n ta figila a | our original proposal of May the 22nd, 1973, it was at |
| QUERQ ROUE | 16 | | a time when the well in the South half of Section 7 |
| ● ▲ L & U Q U E R ● ▲ L & U Q U E R B U Q U E R Q U E | 17 | | was still drilling. We proposed the well in the North |
| 243-66914 243-66914 | 18 | | half of Section 7 to be drilled at a location 1980 from |
| HCNE 2 OG. E. | 19 | | the North and West line or 1980 from the North and East |
| 1092 • P Ank Bi | 20 | | line pending the outcome of the drilling well in the |
| 0. 80 X 0. AL B | 21 | | South half. |
| 06.0 P.0 | 22 | | After the well in the South half was drilled to TD |
| SI:XMS BLDG.• P.O. BOX 1092• PHONE 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. E | 23 | | and logged, it was decided that the North half well 1980 |
| 209 SIMMS 1216 F | 24 | | from the North and West was more suitable of the two |
| | 25 | * | locations. |

dearnlev, meier & associates 🚋

i a t

i.

ter:

£49

PAGE 3 So this is the location at which the well was 1 2 drilled and drilled below 11,600 feet. 3 Exhibit 2 is a structure map on the Strawn horizon showing an outline of the subject acreage in the North 4 half of Section 7 and also is a map showing the completions 5 in the Strawn interval which were colored in red. & associates б 7 It would be noted that the nearest Strawn completion to the current drilling well in the North half of 7 is 8 the Pennzoil Gulf Federal Well to the North. There is no 9 dearniev, meier Strawn section present in the Antweil in the Southeast 10 quarter of Section 6. 11 There is no Strawn porosity in the Stevens A Well 12 MEXICO 87103 located in the Southeast quarter of Section 7. There is 13 no Strawn present in the Pennzoil Echols Well located in 14 N E V I the Southeast quarter of 12; and therefore, it is not 15 believed that Strawn porosity can be expected in the 16 current drilling Stevens Well. 17 You have actually shown on this Exhibit 2 lines marked 0 18 as Strawn porosity. Now, what does that indicate? BLDC. 19 DG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHO It indicates the area within which Strawn porosity is Α 20 developed. The wells that are included within the Strawn 21 porosity line are wells that do have porosity in the 22 Strawn reef. 23 All right. So even though it's a possibility, your best 0 203 24 analysis at this point in time is that you will not 25

PAGE 9 encounter Strawn porosity and in any event would not 1 expect to have a commercial Strawn production in this 2 wel)? 3 That's correct. It's highly unlikely in view of the 4 offset wells lacking in Strawn porosity. It's highly 5 unlikely that the current drilling well will have a Strawn б porosity that would be of commercial value. 7 Go on to Exhibit 3, please. Q 8 Exhibit 3 is a structure map on the Morrow horizon, and A 9 it's on the, what I refer to as the main Morrow pay. 10 There is one porosity interval which will be seen on the 11 cross section at a later exhibit that is pretty uniform 12 throughout the field. 13 So this map here is a structure map contoured on 14 this Morrow pay interval. And again it will be noted 15 that the acreage in question is in the North half of 16 Section 7, and the nearest Morrow completions is a well 17 that is the Stevens A in the South half of 7 and also 18 a well in the Southeast quarter of 12, Pennzoil Echols 19 Well. 20 The blue coloring is Morrow completion. It should 21 be pointed out that the Antweil Missouri-New Mexico land 22 in the Southeast quarter of Section 6 was originally 23 completed in this Morrow pay interval. It produced from 24

August of 1970 to October of 1971 and has not produced

dearnley, meier & associates

209 SIMMS BLDC.•P.O. BOX 002.•PHONE 243.6691.•ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 8710 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST •ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10 since that time, and due to loading up of the wellbore 1 with formation water. It will also be noted that, and 2 this will be borne out on the cross section, that the 3 Ryan Well in the Northwest quarter of 5 has also and was noncommercial in the Morrow pay zone. 5 Now, before we leave these exhibits, your application Q 6 covers not only the Strawn and Morrow but also the 7 Atoka and Canyon formations. Would you point out where 8 the Atoka and Canyon wells are located and comment upon 9 the probability of obtaining commercial production in 10 aither of those zones? 11 The Pennzoil Mobil Federal Number 1 Well located in the A 12 Northeast quarter of Section 12 is currently completed 13 as a dual in the Morrow and the Atoka. The Atoka zone 14 in this well has produced about approximately 2.4 billion 15 cubic feet of gas; and at a recent Commission hearing, 16 Pennzoil asked that for approval to abandon the Atoka 17 zone and recomplete that well in the Canyon along with 18 the Morrow. 19 The bottomhole pressure, as pointed out in the hearing, 20 in the Atoka zone has declined considerably; and for that 21 reason it is believed that the Atoka zone is of limited 22 nature, limited reservoir, and will probably not be 23 commercial in the current drilling Stevens Number 1 Well.

It might also be pointed out at the same time that

PAGE

dearnley, meier & associates 🐀 🕬

175**9**

10

X1CO 8 NEW MEX MEXICO PHONE 243-5501. AL BUQUERC BLOG, EAST AL BUQUEROUE. 1092 BANK BOX • <u>•</u> • • 209

24

| | | PAGE 11 |
|-----------------|---|---|
| | , | the Atoka is producing in the Northwest guarter of |
| | 1 | the Atoka is producing in the Section 8 in the Texas International Tidwell, and the |
| | 2 | Section 8 in the lexas lists is poor quality and the Atoka zone from log analysis is poor quality and the |
| | 3 | Atoka zone from log analyse volume of gas that is being produced from the Atoka is |
| | 4 | volume of gas that is being r very low, in the neighborhood of a million cubic feet |
| | 5 | |
| ç S | 6 | a day. There is also an Atoka completion in the North half |
| late | 7 | the Dhilips Drag A Welly and User |
| associates | 8 | of Section 18, the Filler log quality and the production from that log bears out |
| & a: | 9 | 1) + V ZONG . |
| | 10 | in mind we do not Derrote |
| dearnley, meier | 11 | So with that in mind, a very good chance of obtaining commercial production in |
| rule | 12 E | |
| dea | 80118 00128 | r take it from your testimony then that the the |
| | ω μ μ ω υ 14 0 ω ω 14 0 ω ω ω 0 ω ω ω 0 | a phiastive in this well. |
| | .з 15 ым о и | anyon which is us show |
| | 5 10 | the south half of |
| | | B Well, HOWEVEL |
| | ала в а | and decline in produced a |
| | | loss of pressure and demonstration of pressure and demonstration of pressure and demonstration of the Northeast tested in the Pennzoil Mobil 12 Well in the Northeast |
| | 20 20 × 20 20 × 8 | of Section 12. |
| | ×08.04.21 • 10.44. • 22 | the the tested when the sted |
| | | It was drill stem of so the Atoka and the Canyon are very spotty formations The Strawn is |
| | 1210 FIRST NAT | so the Atoka and the set as as far as in porceity development. The Strawn is as far as in porceity development drilling well, and |
| | 24 | as far as in porceity developed developed to the North of the current drilling well, and |
| . . | 20 | |

\$ ~**\$**

| | | | PAGE 12 |
|--|----|-----|--|
| ta sara | 1 | e. | so of the four formations the Morrow would be the |
| | 2 | | primary objective. |
| | 3 | Q | Please refer now to the cross section which has been |
| n an | 4 | | marked as Exhibit 4. Now, is this cross section along |
| | 5 | · . | the lines of A and A' as depicted on Exhibits 2 and 3? |
| S | 6 | A | That's correct. |
| dearnley, meier & associates | 7 | Q | And North would lie to the right-hand side of the exhibit? |
| SSO(| 8 | A | That's correct. |
| 8 | 9 | Q | All right. What does this cross section show that adds |
| eier | 10 | | to your analysis of the geology and structure in this |
| 'n, | 11 | | area? |
| rnle " | 12 | A | This cross section includes our left Stevens A Well which |
| | 13 | | is the South half of Section 7. It goes through the |
| NEW ME) MEXICO | 14 | | location of the current drilling Stevens Number 1 Well |
| 20 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 В 8 | 15 | • | in the North half and goes to the Antweil Missouri-New |
| LQUER LQUER ERQUE | 16 | - | Mexico Land Well in the Southeast guarter of 6, and on the |
| 1. A L BU(| 17 | | very right-hand side to Superior's Ryan Well in the |
| • PHONE 243-6691 BLDG. EAST • AL | 18 | | Northwest quarter of Section 5. |
| HONE 2 DC. EJ | 19 | | It shows the position of the Canyon, Strawn, Atoka, |
| 1092 A N X | 20 | | and the Morrow pay of which there was a structure map |
| . BOX NAL C | 21 | | presented on the Strawn and also one on the Morrow pay. |
| LDG. • P.O | 22 | | The structure map on the Morrow pay through there in the |
| SIMMS BLC | 23 | | cross section, at the bottom of the cross section, looking |
| 209 SIM | 24 | | at the well that is currently being drilled below 11,600 |
| | 25 | | feet in the North half of 7, it is also to be noted that |

÷∂**\$**

this well is within about 300 feet of total depth. The Morrow pay in the well to the Northeast of it, Antweil's Well was drill-stem tested and covered the water blanket and 561 feet of gas-cut mud, and then it was completed in the Morrow pay in May of 1970, completed for a calculated open flow of 2.439 million cubic feet of gas. The 12 went on the line and the first production was in August of 1970 and the last production was in October

PAGE 13

of 1971. This particular well loads up with formation water and will not flow. The very right-hand side of the cross section, the Morrow pay was tested in Superior's Ryan Well, flowed 700 Mcf per day plus 40 barrels of formation water a day. The flowing tubing pressure was 520 pounds, and it was determined after extensive testing and running of bottomhole pressures that the zone was not commercial due to the water production and the lack of flowing top-hole pressure.

The line pressure in this area is about 850 pounds, so the perforations in that well were squeezed off and the well was completed in a lower Strawn-Morrow zone at 11,750 to 11,760 and completed for 1.36 million cubic feet of gas a day.

It will also be noted on the cross section that the well on the far left which is immediately South

dearnley, meier & associates

ر. ارد که ارد ک

2

3

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

NEW SIMMS BLDG.+P.O. BOX 1092+PHONE 243-6691 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST+AL 200

and the current drilling well, that the Morrow pay from log analysis was indicated to carry 65 percent water saturation. Excuse me, that's 45 percent. The water saturations are denoted on the left-hand side of the log.

14

PAGE

And as determined from Schlumberger's Log Analysis, the interval within that heavy dark line of Morrow pay was carrying 45 percent water saturation and is believed to be real close to the point of commercial versus noncommercial gas production.

This particular well was completed below the Morrow pay in another stray Morrow sand from 11,666 to 11,670 and was completed for 5.49 million cubic feet a day. This is a flowing test.

The open flow test has not been run on this particular well. It also will be noted, that in the well to the Northeast, the current drilling well, the Strawn in the upper part of the Atoka was tested, drill-stem tested and got gas that was too smal to measure, indicating noncommercial production.

Q All right. Mr. Clay, let's turn to the next exhibit here. Have you made an economic analysis of Superior's situation drilling the subject well and assuming that Pennzoil continues to assume a nonconsenting position with respect to its working interest?

dearnley, meier & associates meaning at

1

2

3

4

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

N S N

BCX 1092

SIMMS BLDG. . P.O.

209

1216 FIRST

Yes, I have. I've made a detailed economic analysis Α utilizing the price of the gas that was given to me by Pennzoil in the latter part of last year and the first part of this year. Assuming that Pennzoil's interest will be carried, which it is being carried by Superior, this is the 11.2 percent interest and is the only working interest within the proration unit that elected to go nonconsent. Pennzoil's share of the drilling completion costs of which is being borne by Superior is \$29,300. From decline curve analysis, if a well similar to the Pennzoil Mobil 12 Well in the Northeast guarter of Section 12 is found in the current drilling well, an ultimate recovery of 5.5 billion cubic feet of gas can be expected.

PAGE 15

Of this reserve, the nonconsent share is 512 million cubic feet of gas; and again, based on Pennzoil's gas price, the net income before Federal Income Taxes would be \$37,595 from their share of the unit reserves.

If a 100 percent risk factor were assigned by the Commission to Superior, Superior would realize a rate of return of 18.3 percent from this carried interest. These economics are in detail on the second page denoting Pennzoil's share of the gas, Pennzoil's gross income, Pennzoil's share of the operating costs and production taxes.

dearnley, meier & associates as a second second

1

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

20

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

IMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 FHONE 243-0691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67103 210 First national Bank Bldg. East Albuquerque, New Mexico 67108

| | | PAGE 16 |
|--|----|--|
| | 1 | Refer to Pennzoil's working interest on the economi |
| ng sa ang sa Ang sa ang sa Ang sa ang sa | 2 | data sheet in the same meaning as the nonconsent interest. |
| nga nga na | 3 | Pennzoil's share of the drilling completion cost at |
| | 4 | \$11,300 for the tangiple and \$28,00 for the intangible. |
| | 5 | Pennzoil's net income before FIT Taxes, depreciation, |
| ites | 6 | depletion, Federal Income Taxes, and the cash flow after |
| Cia | 7 | FIT Taxes, the cash flow after income taxes discounted |
| asso | 8 | values of 5, 10, 15, and 20 percent. |
| 00 | 9 | This summary of the economic analysis is shown on |
| dearnley, meier & associates | 10 | the next graph which shows the discounted cash flow that |
| θ, n | 11 | would result to Superior after FIT taxes versus the |
| arnl | 12 | discounted rate used in the intersection of this |
| | 13 | discounted cash flow, and the zero value line is the |
| IEW M | 14 | rate of return. |
| 2 2 C 2 2 C 2 2 C 2 2 C | 15 | It will be noted from this graph that at 100 percent |
| פעסטבאַס טבאסעב. | 16 | risk factor this intersection of the curve is at the |
| | 17 | 18.3 percent discount rate denoting that if a 100 percent |
| 243-6691 | 18 | risk factor were assigned that Superior would receive |
| S PHON B L D O N B L D O N D O N D O N B L D O N D O N D O N B L D O N D O N D O N B L D O N D O N B L D O N D O N D O N B L D O N D O N B D O N D O N B D O N D O N B D O N D O N D O N B D O N D O N D O N B D O N D O N B D O N D O N D O N D O N D O N D O N | 19 | slightly in excess of an 18 percent rate of return. |
| X 1092 | 20 | The next graph is a material balance or a bottomhole |
| O. BO | 21 | pressure divided by cents versus the cumulative |
| 400.00 51 NAT | 22 | production of the Mobil 12 Number 1 Well indicating the |
| SIMMS BLDO 1216 FIRST | 23 | ultimate reserve of 5.5 billion cubic feet of gas. |
| 209 5 | 24 | The next graph is a rate prediction taking the rates |
| C. | 25 | that have been produced from that Mobil 12 Well for the |
| | | |

 \sim

1.75

| · · · · · · | | PAGE 17 | |
|---------------------------------------|--|--|----------|
| | | prodicting | |
| | 12 constants and 12 con | and through extrapolation prediced | |
| | • | rst three years and through extrapolation predicting ow the remaining reserves will be produced, and these rates | |
| | 4 | | |
| | 3 We | ere the rates that were incorr as we have seen on | |
| | an | ere the rates that were incorrect as we have seen on nalysis material, the rate of return as we have seen on | |
| | T I . | | |
| | 5 Q W | the graph. What conclusions now do you draw from this analysis, | |
| S S | | | |
| iate | | | |
| associates | 0 \ | - E the noncontinue | |
| | 71 | | |
| ier & | 10 | | |
| me | 11 | | |
| dearnley, l | 12 12 12 1 | the Morrow pay in the well of drilling well, and since the Morrow pay is the primary | |
| arn | so 13 | drilling well, and since the Mollow risk of a commercial zone to look at, there is still some risk of a commercial Mobi | |
| 1 | се 13 о с 13 у с с 14 | zone to look at, there is still communication as pennzoil Mobi well, a risk of obtaining a well as good as Pennzoil Mobi | .1 |
| ः ≚रूहै १ २ | X ビビ Z X | well, a risk of obtaining a wear of Section 12. | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | × 15 コマ ママ ロマ ロマ ロマ 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 | | |
| 1. 19 1 ≸ | มีกับ 16 การ มีการ 16 การ 17 | 12 Well in the Northeast quarter There is an inherent risk in any time you drill for There is an inherent risk in any time you drill for the Morrow Pay. In view of these offset wells, there is | 44 44 |
| i a | | these of these of these of the second s | |
| 1.05 1.05 1.05 1.05 | 243-0001 . . AST AL | actinite risk of attaining this type of | |
| | ага в рыока 24 в ракова 19 | analyst a | |
| * \$1.5 | a x 20 | analysis, 12 analysis, 12 | |
| - 978 € ≮ | | the state of the s | |
| € | • • 22 | | an |
| - | 23 SHIDE 23 | | |
| | SWW15 24 | percent is not in our opinion in the similar to what there is risk involved in making a well similar to what | at you |
| | 201 | there is risk involve | |
| •• | 25 | | |

| ан торонала. Ж а л х | · . | PAGE 18 |
|--|------------|--|
| 1 | | have used in an economic analysis. If there is risk |
| 2 | | involved, an 18 percent rate of return does not give you |
| a (1) 2000 4022 4022 4020 4020 | | a whole lot of cushion, so to speak. |
| 4 | Q | Standing on its own merits, Mr. Clay, does this well |
| 5. 1 | | present an attractive economic prospect to Superior? |
| | A | Would you restate the question? |
| associates | Q | Is this well economically attractive to Superior even if |
| 8 | | all parties participated in the drilling? Does it present |
| 9 | | the kind of return on investment, the prospects for |
| | - 17- - | return on investment that you normally seek? |
| 10 10 11 12 13 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 11 12 13 | A | You are referring to Pennzoil's interest, I assume? |
| | | Well, maybe we are not on the same wave length. Let me |
| | | restate it again. In view of the risks that you have |
| | | just outlined, is the prospect itself economically |
| ີ່ມີພ 2 ອິ ພິພິ 15 | | attractive to Superior and to what extent is that |
| ວະ ມີມີ ສີ່ມີ | | attractiveness affected by the nonconsenting status |
| σε ου αο μο μο το το 17 • μο | х | of Pennzoil? |
| е в на | A | Let me say this: We do have a more favorable gas price |
| | ş., | on the committed gas price here, and the economics of |
| тона • 2001 • 2001 • 2001 • 2001 | a - 4 | Superior's interest as compared to Pennzoil are more |
| × 00 × 21 | | favorable than the Pennzoil interest. The Pennzoil |
| • • • 22 | | interest, with us carrying it and being of less favor than |
| a | | our interest, has a tendency to pull down our economics, |
| SWW 15 10 24 | | reduce it. |
| ~ 25 | | It's because of the lower rates of return, the lower |

| | | PAGE 19 |
|-----------|--|---|
| 1 | <i>`</i> | net that accrues from the Pennzoil interest as compared |
| 2 | | to our interest. It definitely is a load to our interest, |
| 3 | | and our economics indicate that it does justify taking |
| 4 | | the risk of drilling the well. Obviously that's why |
| 5 | | we elected to go on it. However, I might add if our |
| 6 | | economics looked like the Pennzo: 1 economics that we would |
| 7 | | have to look at it real close before entering into an |
| 8 | | expensive well such as this, a \$350,000 well, because |
| 9 | | of this low profitability. |
| 10 | Q | Concerning the costs of supervision that the Commission |
| S1 | | would assign in an order pooling the mineral interests |
| 12 | 1. 1. A. | in this half section, do you have any recommendations |
| 13 | | based upon experience in this area as to the cost of |
| 14 | | supervision that should be established? |
| 15 | A | Yes. Under the operating agreements that we have used in |
| 16 | | the past, supervision costs under these operating |
| 17 | an a | agreements is approximately \$150 per month per well; and |
| 18 | - | we would hope that it would be in line with the operating |
| 19 | - 19 A. | agreements. |
| 20 | ŶQ | Mr. Clay, did you prepare Exhibits 1 through 5 or were |
| 21 | | they prepared under your supervision? |
| 22 | Л | Yes. They were prepared by me. |
| 23 | | MR. MORRIS: We offer Exhibits 1 through 5 into |
| 24 | • • | evidence. |
| 25 | | MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 will be |

dearnley, meier & associates 👘 🔅

;

. and. ------فيذر

9 N. 9

> . . . ____

> > -----

* ~*

 $\mathbb{Z}_{n}^{(1,2)}$

100 SIMMS BLDG.+P.O. BOX 1092.0000E 243-6691.04LBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87 03 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108

| | | PAGE 20 |
|------|---------------|--|
| | 1 | admitted into evidence. |
| | 2 | MR. MORRIS: That's all we have on Direct Examination. |
| | 3 | MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness? |
| | | MR. KELLAHIN: I'd like to ask some. |
| | 5 | CROSS-EXAMINATION |
| ł | 6 | BY MR. KELLAHIN: |
| | 7 | Q Mr. Clay, you said you get a better gas price. What is |
| | 8 | Your gas price? |
| | 9 | A Our current price is 25-1/2 cents subject to BTU |
| ÷ 1(| 0 | adjustment. |
| 11 | נ נ ג ג | Q That is the contract price for this particular well? |
| 12 | | A Right. |
| 13 | | Q Of course, it's not completed yet. |
| 14 | | A That would be the contract price if a well were completed. |
| 15 | | The acreage is committed under an existing prior contract |
| 16 | | now, I don't think I ever quite understood your answer |
| 17 | | when Mr. Morris was asking you if this was economically |
| 18 | | attractive to Superior. Is it your answer that it is or |
| 19 | | isn't? |
| 20 | A | answer was that looking at it from |
| 21 | | the standpoint of Superior's gas price that it was |
| 22 | | economically attractive from our gas price standpoint. |
| 23 | | And obviously, that's why the well is drilling from |
| 24 | | below 11,600 feet and a decision was made to drill the |
| 25 | | well. |

dearnley, meier & associates

209 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 OPMONE 243-0091 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

÷

| | - | |
|----------|-----------|---|
| | | PAGE 21 |
| 1 | | They are not the kind of economics we jump up and |
| 2 | | down about, but nevertheless it was attractive enough to |
| 3 | ~ | drill the well. |
| 4 | , Q | It was a reasonably good risk from your point, was it |
| 5 | | not? |
| 6 | A | Using our prices? |
| 7 | Q | Using Pennzoil's prices, it would not be an attractive |
| | narezh en | risk; would it? |
| 8 | A | Using Pennzoil's prices, if there were risks involved |
| 9 | | in it which we consider that there is some risk, I would |
| 0 | | have to say that it provides a fairly marginal-type |
| | | investment. |
| 2 | | |
|) | Q | Now, on your Exhibit Number 5, you show the cost, |
| • | | nonconsent share of drilling and completions cost. I'm |
| 5 | | assuming that's Pennzoil's share of the costs that they |
| 5 | | would have to pay had they participated. It is \$29,300. |
| 7 | A | Yes. |
| 3 | Q | Now, on the second page of the exhibit, you show Pennzoil's |
| 9 | | share of tangible costs at \$11,300 and Pennzoil's share |
| 0 | | of intangible drilling cost at \$28,000. That, to me, |
| 1 | | would add up to \$39,300. |
| 2 | A | Yes, that's correct, |
| 3 | Q | Which is it? |
| | A | That's a typographical error. It is \$39,300. |
| 4 | Q | It is \$39,300? |

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1012 - PHONE 243-2001 - ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 17103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 17103

| | | | PAGE 22 |
|---|------------------|------------------------------------|---|
| | 1 | A | Yes, |
| | 2 | Q | On the basis of your computation and based on Pennzoil's |
| | 3 | ۰ بر ۱ | gas price, of course, what would the net return be to |
| | 4 | | Pennzoil after paying those costs? |
| | ^{``} .5 | A | Would you mind running through that question again? |
| | 6 | Ά | Well, you made a computation of the cash flow to Pennzoil. |
| | 7 | en de la Constante Constante | How much would they receive from this well after they |
| | 8 | | had paid out their costs of \$39,300? |
| | 9 | A | The total there at the bottom of the page, Pennzoil's |
| * . ** | 10 | | net income before Federal Income Taxes which would be |
| | 11 | | after the operating costs, production taxes, and ad valorsm |
| | 12 | | taxes were subtracted out plus the tangible and intangible, |
| о NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 | 13 | | is \$37,595. That is after you subtract out the well |
| | 14 | | costs and these other costs. This is what would flow to |
| JE, NE Jew Me | 15 | | Pennzoil. |
| QUERQL | 16 | ≥ Q ¹ | That is after you deduct the costs; is that correct? |
| E 243-66910 ALBUQ E AST 0 ALBUQUER | 17 | A | That's correct. |
| 3-66910 17 • A L E | 18 | | MR. NUTTER: And that's figuring gas at 17-1/2 cents? |
| | 19 | | THE WITNESS: That's figuring it at 17-1/2 cents |
| X 1092.0 PHON BANK BLDG. | 20 | | currently and escalating it as I understand it to $21-1/2$ |
| ູ ຄ | 21 | | cents in 1986. There is an escalation in it, as I |
| NATIO | 22 | Í | understand it, from Pennzoil. |
| SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BO) 1216 FIRST NATIONAL | 23 | | ME. NUTTER: Let me ask-one-question. |
| 209 SIMM | 24 | | MR, KELLAHIN: Go ahead. |
| Š | 25 | | MR. NUTTER: Prior to getting a payout, if the |

dearnley, meier & associates

.

Commission would force pool this and you would be getting Pennzoil's share of the gas pending payout of their share of the well costs, would you get all that gas and be able to sell it at 25-1/2, or do you have to pay them out at 5 17-1/2? dearnley, meier & associates б THE WITNESS: We don't have a legal ruling on this, 7 but it's pretty clear from some of the previous cases that that case is committed under a prior contract at 17-1/2 8 9 cents, and that's the way it will be sold. 10 MR. NUTTER: So you wouldn't even get the benefit 11 of your price until you got a payoff then? 208 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022 PHONE 245 6691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 12 THE WITNESS: As I understand it, on Pennzoil's share we would never get the benefit of our price unless 13 there is relief provided to Pennzoil through some other 14 means, the Federal Power Commission or some other source. 15 16 MR. NUTTER: I see, Go ahead, Mr. Kellahin. 17 Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Do you plan to make any effort to get it under your That was going to be my next question. contract? Well, I would have to say that I'm not in any position A to answer that type of question; and that's certainly out of my area. Now, what did the Stevens A Number 1 Well cost? Q The Stevens A Well cost was approximately \$430,000. And your estimate on this well is considerably below that; 25 Q

| | | PAGE 24 |
|----|--|--|
| 1 | | is it not? |
| 2 | A | That's correct, \$350,000. |
| 3 | Q | How do you account for the difference? |
| 4 | A | We had some abnormal pressure in the Atoka in the Stevens |
| 5 | | A Well. The well took in excess of eighty days to drill |
| 6 | | to TD. As a consequent, the contractor fees and the |
| 7 | | mud costs were considerably higher than the current |
| 8 | | drilling well which is projected right now to be completed |
| 9 | | in the period of around fifty-one days, some thirty days |
| 10 | | less than the Stevens A. |
| 11 | | The mud bill is considerably less, and I think in |
| 12 | | my opinion the \$350,000 is reasonable. |
| 13 | Q | You carried Pennzoil in that well; did you not? |
| 14 | A | That's correct. |
| 15 | Q | What risk factor did you carry them on a voluntary basis? |
| 16 | A | We carried Pennzoil on the Stevens A Well under a 50 |
| 17 | •• | percent risk factor. |
| 18 | Q | Now, in connection with your testimony as to your rate |
| 19 | e e | of recovery, you mentioned the figure of 18.3 percent. |
| 20 | | Is that contained in the assumption that you get a 100 |
| 21 | | percent risk factor, and this is your rate of recovery |
| 22 | | of that portion of the cost chargeable to Pennzoil? |
| 23 | A | Would you mind repeating the question? |
| 24 | Q | The 18.3 percent rate of return, does that apply strictly |
| 25 | | Pennzoil's share of the cost? |
| | 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 | 2 A 3 Q 4 A 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 Q 14 15 16 A 15 A 15 A 15 A 16 17 18 Q 19 20 21 22 21 22 21 22 21 22 23 Q |

1.180-

. Leg

dearnley, meier & associates

| | | PAGE 25 |
|----|-------|---|
| 1 | A | That's correct. |
| 2 | Q | You are not taking into consideration the income from the |
| 3 | | balance of the interests? |
| 4 | A | No. This economic data sheet was based on Pennzoil's |
| 5 | | working interest, the nonconsent interest. |
| 6 | Q | At 17-1/2 cents? |
| 7 | A | The price of Pennzoil's gas, the cost that would be |
| 8 | | attributed to Pennzoil with that working interest, and |
| 9 | , | that graph reflects what this economic data sheet has on |
| 10 | | it which is Pennzoil's interest, what risk factor |
| 11 | 1. A. | included of a 100 percent, 75, and 50 percent risk |
| 12 | | factor. |
| 13 | Q | Now, if Pennzcil paid their proportionate share, their |
| 14 | · | rate of return would be considerably less than 18.3 |
| 15 | | percent then; wouldn't it? |
| 16 | A | Not if we have the same facts. |
| 17 | Q | They won't have the 100 percent risk factor. They are |
| 18 | | going to advance the money. Would their rate of return |
| 19 | | be the same as yours? |
| 20 | A | There could be a difference there. That's correct. |
| 21 | Q | Yes, sir. Now, in connection with your risk factor, |
| 22 | | you discussed the Philips Drag A Well. That's a dual |
| 23 | | completion, is it not, Drag 1-A in Section 18? |
| 24 | A | Drag A? |
| 25 | Q | Drag 1-A. |

· -/

¢

Â

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

(· · · ·)

يحدد ا فدسيہ

- 21-4

| | | | PAGE 26 |
|---|----|----------|--|
| | 1 | A | Yes. That's correct. It's completed as a dual, the |
| | 2 | к. | lower zone being the Morrow and the upper zone being the |
| | 3 | | Atoka. |
| . | 4 | Q | You said, I believe, in your testimony, the production |
| | 5 | | was declining from that well. Correct me if I'm wrong. |
| * * | 6 | | Did you testify that it was declining in that well? |
| 2 2 2 2 | 7 | A | I believe that's correct, right. |
| 5 | 8 | Q | Were you referring to both zones or only one? |
| | 9 | A | I was referring to the Atoka. I believe that I spoke of |
| | 10 | | it in terms of when I was speaking of the Atoka zona. |
| с. | 11 | Q | The Morrow zone is quite a good well; is it not? |
| CO 87103 7108 | 12 | A | The Morrow zone appears to be a better-than-average well. |
| 108 | 13 | | Do you know what the rate of production on the two zones |
| NEW MEXIC MEXICO 87 | 14 | | from that well is? |
| BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW AL BANK BLOG, EAST • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX | 15 | A | I have it compiled. If you would give me a few minutes, |
| | 16 | | I could bring it up, |
| | 17 | Q | Don't bother. We will put it in evidence if it isn't |
| | 18 | | handy to you. How about the Philips Drag 1-B Well? |
| | 19 | | Is that a good well? |
| | 20 | A | The Morrow is, I'd say, considerably better than average. |
| BOX 10 | 21 | Q | It's one of the best wells in the pool actually; is it not |
| G.+ P.O. BOY NATIONAL | 22 | A | I would say that it's one of the better. I wouldn't say |
| SIMMS BLOG. | 23 | | it's the best. |
| 209 SIMM | 24 | Q | Now, your cumulative production shown on here is through |
| N | 25 | | to May. Is that May 1st or the end of May? |

| 2 7 | | PAGE 27 |
|---------------------------------------|-----|---|
| | | I A The cumulative production is the t |
| ير | i,e | 2 producing rate was during April. The average |
| | | 3 Q Do you know whether that well is considerably overproduce 4 under the press |
| | × . | 4 under the present proration schedule or not? |
| | | 5 A At the present time, unless required, I prefer not to |
| | | answer that question. |
| | | ask you, do you know? |
| | 8 | A I'd have to say that there is some question in my mind |
| | 9 | anout that. |
| | 10 | Q Well, you would agree that the Commission's proration |
| | 11 | solutie would speak for itself; would you not? |
| . 10 | 12 | r res, i would. |
| 10 8710 | 13 | Q In connection with your cross section, what prompted you |
| TIONAL BANK BLOG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, N | 14 | the use the particular wells that you did use? Was there |
| | 16 | -1 -cuson for 1t? |
| | 17 | A Yes, there was. The well, Stevens A Well was used because |
| | 18 | it was a South offset to the current drilling Stevens 1 |
| | 19 | |
| | 20 | Antweil New Mexico Land Well was used because it's a Northeast offset. These are much |
| | 21 | a Northeast offset. These are maybe not the closest wells, but two of the closer wells that surround the current |
| | 22 | drilling well. |
| | 23 | Q And the Superior Well in Section 5, how about it? |
| | 24 | A The Superior Well in Section 5 was a well that was tested |
| : | 25 | in the Morrow pay, simply shown to show that there is water |

scale 1

÷.

هنده ? فهر ا

jana 1 sent

1

(;)

production in this Morrow pay. You picked it for that purpose then, because it showed Q 2 Water production with noncommercial gas, just like the water? 3 Α Antwell New Mexico Land Well. 4 Did you pick the Antweil Well for the same reason? 5 The Antwell was chosen because it was an offset and also Q 6 because it's near to the current drilling Stevens Number A 7 8 Now, you testified that that well was loading up with 9 water. Do you know this for a fact? Q 10 Well, I'd have to say that I've discussed it with the 11 operator; and that's the impression of the operator. A 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 W MEXICO 87108 I have gotten water samples from the well. The analysis 13 of the water from the Antwell Missourl-New Mexico Land 14 Well is similar to the formation water that was recovered 15 X 1092 + PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE. Bank Blog. East • Albuquerque, New in Superior's Ryan Number 1 Woll that I've included, and 16 I think other people have that. It's bearing formation 17 water with noncommercial gas. 18 Did you discuss with the operator the manner in which that 19 well had been completed or attempted to be completed? Q Yes, I have. In fact, I have discussed it in some detail 20 ×00 NATIONAL 21 and at great length when we were completing the Ryan Well o Α SIMMS BLDC. P. 22 of which I happened to be the one that completed it. 1216 FIRST 23 And prior to the testing of the Morrow pay, I discussed 24 25

PAGE 28

dearnley, meier & associates

134

1

123

1

0.08

æ.

1.1

PAGE 29 with Antweil in detail what had transpired on the well, and so I feel like the information I've got is fairly 1 Did he indicate to you that he had difficulties in the 2 accurate. 3 completion or believed that he had? I'd have to say that they probably did. However, I'd also Q 4 have to say that this is not that unusual for wells 5 dearnley, meier & associates completed in this field, that there are quite a few of A 6 7 them that you have difficulty in completing. Now, getting back to this 18.3 percent rate of return, 8 that bothers me a bit. Is it your opinion that a risk 9 Q factor is designed to give you some kind of economic 10 return other than for the sole risk of drilling the well? 11 12 Would you mind restating the question? 2068906. NEW MEXICO 8710. 2006. NEW MEXICO 87108 13 I think the question is clear anough. A 14 Well, I'm sorry. I didn't understand it. Q MR. KELLAHIN: Would you read back the question? 15 (Whereupon, the raporter read back the question.) A 16 It's my opinion that the risk factor includes a risk 17 involved in whether a well will make a commercial well EASTOAL 18 A or not make a commercial well, but also behind that, 19 BL05. just because you make a well, often times as we know 20 BANK it doesn't mean that it always provides an attractive BLDG. P.O. BOX x 0 0 21 investment. So it's my opinion that there is always 22 a risk even after you make a well, a risk of what kind of 23 24 25

| | | | page 30 |
|--|--|---|---|
| | | | accrue from that well, what kind |
| | 1 a | cash flow is going to | kind of profit, because this is |
| | 2 0 | of rate of recur | auctory |
| Sandar Andreas Andreas Andreas Andreas Andreas Andreas | 3 | the livelihood of the i | to make here that |
| | 4 | | know whether chief |
| | 5 | there? And so I don't your question, but I d | to think that economics certainly |
| ates | 6 | | as price is part of the risk. You |
| Ĵ | 8 Q | And also Pennzoil 3 5 | in the might? |
| associates | 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 | are assuming that, to | 100 10 10 1 31000 |
| S. S. | 10 A | | |
| meier | 11 | companies have. All | companies f |
| eV, | 12 | | |
| dearnley, | 5 13 | from the gas selling | g for 17 centre life. It's not a favorable situation |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | MEXIC | It's a way or | I have this type of situation. So |
| - Anno - | 3 X 4 4 7 X | | |
| | ж 15 ч ч ч о с ч ч о 16 | I don't think Pann | zoil is unique in that manner. time the Superior 1-A Well was drilled, |
| | | Q Now, prior to the | time the Survey of the West bach you about drilling in the West |
| | | did Pennzoil appro | bach you and u |
| : | E 243- | | |
| 2 | Z (19 00 11 | A I'm going to have | to refresh mi was proposed back in |
| ۰ مربع الم | 20 X X 20 | | |
| | | | E last Veal. |
| نې سر | • < 22 | | Lhat has crower |
| | 1210 FIRST 23 | | , tune of this year. |
| م _{کار} ین افغانی | 24 80 24 | of question I'm | going to have to refer back to some |
| | 25 | | |

к<u>і</u>

ز ____

| | * | | PAGE 31 |
|--|----|---|---|
| | 1 | | correspondence that I don't have in a packet. I'll have |
| | 2 | | to go through my brief case and see if I've got it. |
| | 3 | ∼ Q | Right now, you don't know. Is this correct? Is this |
| en e | 4 | | what your answer is? |
| age of the second secon | 5 | A | At the present time, my memory just really doesn't serve |
| S. | 6 | | me well enough to say definitely what was proposed and |
| iate | 7 | - | what was not. |
| SSOC | 8 | Q | Could you tell me why you selected a location in the |
| dearnley, meier & associates references | 9 | * . E | Northwest quarter instead of the Northeast? |
| eier | 10 | a Asa | Well, frankly, we felt like the two locations that were |
| ۳. ۲ | 11 | n The Albert of Albert The Albert of Albert | proposed in our March 22, 1973 proposal, we felt that the |
| | 12 | | location 1980 from the North and West was the better of |
| deal | 13 | an an Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna | the two locations. |
| E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E | 14 | in <mark>Q</mark> | Is that based on your geological information? |
| ע ש ג ג ג ג | 15 | | That's based on geological information, reservoir |
| 8 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 | 16 | | engineering information, economic evaluation, several |
| 10 A L B L | 17 | | factors. |
| 243-669 AST • AL | 18 | Q | Now, you are presently drilling below 11.600 feet in this |
| PHONE K | 19 | | well; is that right? |
| 109267 9 A N K B | 20 | [*] A | That's correct. |
| н С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. | 21 | Q | You have already passed then the Atoka and Strawn and |
| | 22 | | Canyon; have you not? |
| SIMMS BLD 1216 FIRST | 23 | A | Yes. |
| 209 SH | 24 | Q | Did you make drill-stem tests in those zones? |
| | 25 | | MR. MORRIS: I object to this line of questions, Mr. |

r sa

میمر ۲ اوریا

, 24 1 ≫1

Examiner, This proceeding should-not-be used as a discovery proceeding by a party which has not paid its share of the well cost to gain information which obviously is confidential to the operator and to the participating parties in the well. We object.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris, you have asked to force pool four different formations here. I think the questions pertaining to the four formations are in order. MR. KELLAHIN: In addition to that, the witness has testified that the prospects in those four zones were not good. He has the information available. He should put it out. We have no need to take his bare statement. MR. MORRIS: Let me say that we are asking the Commission to assign a risk factor for the drilling of the well. I think the Commission should look at it from the standpoint of what the prospects were before the well was drilled, and we are certainly going to divulge to the Commission all of the information that we are required to divulge to it, but I think it is grossly unfair to put the nonconsenting party in the position of waiting to see what the outcome is going to be before they then decide whether they are going to pay their share of well costs or not, I don't see that the results that have been obtained, even if the well were completed at this point, would be pertinent to the risk factor to be

25

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

dearniey, meier & associates

page 32

| MAGE 33 assigned to this well. MR. NUTTER: Well, isn't that one of the penalties Mr. Morris, of filing an untimely application for forced pooling? MR. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. Examiner, that MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's quistion, Mr. Kellahin. MR. MORRIS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are going to pay their share of well costs or not. | | |
|---|--------|---|
| NR. NUTTER: Well, isn't that one of the penalties Mr. Morris, of filing an untimely application for forced pooling? MR. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. Examiner, that MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone neuronsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | ج ب | 55 |
| MR. MORRIS: of filing an untimely application for forced pooling? MR. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. Examiner, that MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | |
| M. Morris, of filing an untiwely application for forced pooling? M. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. Examiner, that M. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. M. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? M.R. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone neuronsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | 2 MR. NUTTER: Well, isn't that one of the penalties. |
| MR. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. Examiner, that MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | Mr. Morris, of filing an untimely application for forced |
| 6 Examiner, that 7 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every 8 forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the 9 operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. 10 MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now 11 to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. 12 THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have 13 a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out 14 just a minute? 15 MR. NUTTER: Sure. 16 MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has o learly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | pooring? |
| MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nenconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | MR. MORRIS: Well, it is too bad certainly, Mr. |
| a Forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | Examiner, that |
| operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in every |
| MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | forced pooling order entered by this Commission, the |
| to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | operator does have an opportunity to pay his share. |
| 12THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have13a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out14just a minute?15MR. NUTTER: Sure.16MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling17statutes which requires the Commission to enter an18order and give the nonconsenting interest which has19clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them10additional period of time to decide whether they are | | MR. MORRIS: Well, let me finish my response now |
| a difficient of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | to the Examiner's question, Mr. Kellahin. |
| a difficient of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out just a minute? MR. NUTTER: Sure. MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | | THE WITNESS: Excuse me just a minute. Could I have |
| MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced pooling statutes which requires the Commission to enter an order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | 1 | a drink of water? I got a bad tooth. Could I walk out |
| order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | 5 | MR. NUTTER: Sure. |
| order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | 6 | MR. MORRIS: There is nothing in the forced much |
| order and give the nonconsenting interest which has clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them additional period of time to decide whether they are | 7 | Statutes which requires the Commission to enter an |
| additional period of time to decide whether they are | 3 | order and give the nonconsenting interest which has |
| additional period of time to decide whether they are | | clearly gone nonconsent before the Hearing, give them |
| going to pay their share of well costs or not | | additional period of time to decide whether they are |
| COULD OI HOL. NOW | | going to pay their share of well costs or not. Now, |
| I recognize fully that the standard order entered by the | | I recognize fully that the standard order ontoned |
| Commission does require the operator to furnish an AFE, | | Commission does require the operator to furnish an intered by the |
| and it gives the nonconsenting interest owner thirty days | | and it gives the nonconsenting interest owner the |
| to decide whether he is going to pay his share of well | | to decide whether he is going to new thirty days |

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

la tr Nacional General

.

les.

and a

| 1costs or not.2So we are asking and intend to as3time that the Commission, if it sees f4pooling order in this case, in view of5AFE has already been submitted to Pen6and Pennzoll clearly indicated its in6nonconsenting interest, that they not7period of time insofar as the risk factor should899I think the risk factor should | f the fact that an nzoil in this case tent to be a t be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
|--|---|
| So we are asking and intend to as time that the Commission, if it sees f pooling order in this case, in view of AFE has already been submitted to Pen and Pennzoll clearly indicated its in nonconsenting interest, that they not period of time insofar as the risk fa established as I said a minute ago. | f the fact that an nzoil in this case tent to be a t be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
| time that the Commission, if it sees f pooling order in this case, in view of AFE has already been submitted to Pens and Pennzoil clearly indicated its in nonconsenting interest, that they not period of time insofar as the risk fa established as I said a minute ago. t think the risk factor should | f the fact that an nzoil in this case tent to be a t be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
| 4 pooling order in this case, in view of 5 AFE has already been submitted to Pent 6 and Pennzoll clearly indicated its in 7 nonconsenting interest, that they not 8 period of time insofar as the risk factor should 8 T think the risk factor should | nzoil in this case itent to be a t be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
| 5 AFE has already been submitted to Penn 6 and Pennzoil clearly indicated its in 7 nonconsenting interest, that they not 8 period of time insofar as the risk factor should 8 t think the risk factor should | tent to be a be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
| AFE has already been submitted to Penn AFE has already been submitted to Penn and Pennzoil clearly indicated its in nonconsenting interest, that they not period of time insofar as the risk factor stablished as I said a minute ago. | tent to be a be afforded this actor to be be established as of |
| 6 and Pennzoll clearly indicated its in 8 nonconsenting interest, that they not 9 period of time insofar as the risk fill 9 established as I said a minute ago. 1 chink the risk factor should | be established as of |
| nonconsenting interest, that they not nonconsenting interest, that they not period of time insofar as the risk factor should t think the risk factor should | be established as of |
| b period of time insofar as the risk factor should c period of time insofar as the risk factor should | be established as of |
| 0 9 established a stablished a | be established as of |
| 0 9 established a stablished a | be established as of |
| 1 ENTING CHO DA | |
| the common cement of the well rather | than as of the |
| E 11 the common cement of the well. I certainly completion of the well. I certainly | y agree with the |
| C 2 ··· 1 | the application was |
| Examiner that it's unfortunate that | fore the well was |
| Examiner that it is a second bearing be not filed and brought to hearing be | where I think Superior |
| not filed and brought to me is 15 commenced, but this was a situation | might up to this very |
| az la kept negotiating | right of and felt |
| be the obtain the agreement | of Pennzoll und |
| | |
| 18 abould have decide | ad earlier that the |
| - 2, 19 | nt were hopeless, but |
| 20 prospects for reaching un of the prospect of the p | d to negotiate. Obvious |
| for better or worse they can be the for better or worse the for be | Kellahin's question |
| I guess this all goes back to Mr. | peen obtained from this |
| | to would object to the |
| well up to this point of time. | MG MOULU ON J- |
| question. | |

| | .* | PAGE 35 |
|--|------|--|
| Lage | | MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I don't want |
| | : | to belabor the point; but I would point out that the |
| | 3 | witness and Mr. Morris themselves opened this question |
| с | 4 | up by inquiring into this and testifying to the quality |
| - C) | 5 | of these various zones. |
| S | 6 | Now, having testified to it, it's incumbent upon |
| iati | 7 | them to come forward with |
| associates | . 8 | them to come forward with any other information they have |
| | 9 | got; and I have a right to ask the question. |
| аr R | | MR. NUTTER: I think you are just covering territory |
| meier | 10 | that has already been initially covered by the Direct |
| | 11 | testimony. If you can give us the information on the |
| dearnley, | 12 | quality of these zones other than what you have already |
| | 13 | given, Mr. Clay, we would appreciate it. |
| N R X N | 14 | A Let me say this: In my operation, normally I look at the |
| ¥. ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС ВС | 15 | drill cuttings when they drill the well and determine |
| 8 8 9 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 | 16 | whether to drill-stem test or whether they are needed, |
| 西 (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) | 17 | In this particular case, we have not drill-stem tosted |
| 243-600 AST • AL | 18 | any zone; and I have only looked at a few cuttings. |
| ы О О О О О | 19 | So I am not in a position to provide information. |
| X 1092 • PF | 20 | The information that will be |
| L O | 21 | The information that will be obtained from this well or at least information that |
| • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | 22 | or at least information that we use to complete a well, determine whether to |
| BLDG. IRST N | - 7. | determine whether to complete it, will be largely waiting |
| SiMMS BLC 1216 FIRST | 23 | on when we run the logs; and these logs will not be run |
| 209 | 24 | until probably this weekend. |
| | 25 | MR. NUTTER: You have not run any logs on the well |
36 yet? 1 THE WITNESS: NO. 2 MR. NUTTER: You are waiting for your TD on that? 3 THE WITNESS: That's correct. We have got about 4 300 feet to drill. We drilled as most of these wells are 5 drilled into the Barnett shale and where there is no б longer Morrow interval present and log them and then have 7 į. the analysis such as on a cross section made by 8 Schlumberger on the water saturations, the gas 9 saturations, determine from that whether to run a string 10 of production pipe in the hole and then also to determine 11 from those logs where we will attempt to complete it if 12 there is commercial production indicated from the logs. 13 MR. NUTTER: As yet, no drill-stem tests have been 14 conducted? 15 THE WITNESS: That's correct. 16 Q (By Mr. Kellahin) I understand no drill-stem test on 17 209 SIMMS BLDC. • P.O. 80X 1002 • PHONE 243-6691 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL any zone has been made. 18 In this well? Α 19 In this well. Q 20 That's correct. А 21 Q Is that an unusual situation with you? 22 No. It really isn't. We have drilled, this is the third А 23 well that we have drilled in here in the last six months. 24 We drilled the Ryan in the latter part of last year in the 25

dearnley, meier & associates

MEXICO 871

QUER

PAGE

| | | | PAGE 37 |
|---|-----|---|--|
| | 1 | | Northwest quarter of 5. There was no drill-stem test run. |
| | 2 | | Stevens A was drilled and completed in the first part of |
| | - 3 | | May of this year. There was no drill-stem test run. |
| 2) - * 28 + 4 - 2 | 4 | - ' | So this well is following a pretty normal pattern. |
| | 5 | Q | Now, I don't know whether you were in the room or not when |
| S | 6 | e e de de la composición | Mr. Morris was talking about the usual Oil Commission |
| iate | 7 | | pooling order requiring the operator to furnish the |
| associates | 8 | | nonconsenting owner with estimated well costs thirty days |
| & a S | 9 | | prior to commencing the well. Of course, the well has |
| | 10 | | already been commenced and has been practically completed. |
| Ĕ, | 11 | | What do you plan to do in that connection? |
| Jearnley, meier | 12 | A | Well, I again refer back to our letter of March 22, 1973, |
| dear | 13 | | whereby all operators were notified and asked for their |
| TW MEX | 14 | te si sa | consent in an AFE numbered F-312-1 that was submitted |
| , שש עעע ששע עכ | 15 | | to all offset operators reflecting a dry hole cost of |
| 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 2 | 16 | | \$250,000. |
| • A F B U B U Q U E I | 17 | Q | Now, you had not filed an application for forced pooling |
| 243-6601 | 18 | ан с ^а л | at that time? |
| Соле Соле Соле Соле | 19 | A | That's correct. |
| 1092 • PH | 20 | Q | Will you furnish the nonconsenting owner with the actual |
| R C X | 21 | | cost upon completion? |
| . Z 0 0 0 1 4 4 2 3 | 22 | A | Yes. |
| I SIMMS BLDC | 23 | Q | Will you also furnish the logs and other pertinent |
| 200 SIMI | 24 | | information on the well? |
| | 25 | Α | At the time |

T

1

ene 🖡

| | | PAGE 38 |
|--|---|--|
| | | Mr. Kellahin. I object to |
| | 1 | MR. MORRIS: Excuse me, Mr. Kellahin. I object to |
| | 2 | the question because this may be a matter as to what is |
| e Ng e M | 3 | required either by Commission order or by terms of |
| e Station Catalogica | | animating agreement that would be entered into after the |
| ning Selection of the Selection of the selection of the s | 4 | maior has determined the risk factor in this case. |
| | 5 6 | So I think that the question pre-supposes what action |
| Sal | | the Commission may take. |
| associates | 7 | MR. KELLAHIN: It pre-supposes nothing. I'm merely |
| SSO | 8 | asking the witness if he is willing to do this. He can |
| b So | 9 | |
| dearnley, meier & | 10 | answer yes or no. I'd say to the present time and under the general operating |
| me | 11 A | I'd say to the present time agreement with |
| ley, | 12 | practices, since we have no operating agreement with |
| arn | 2012 | Pennzoil and are not required to and since we have |
| de | а 2,40 2,40 | carried Pennzoil's interest, we would be very reluctant |
| | ΣΟ 14 ΣΣ ΨΨ ΖΣ | to provide this kind of information. |
| | ж 15 шы 15 р z | MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have. |
| | | CROSS-EXAMINATION |
| | 17 100 17 | |
| | жала 15 19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19-00-19- 18-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00 | BY MR. NUFTER: Q Mr. Clay, in response to a question by Mr. Kellahin in |
| | 3 S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S | Q Mr. Clay, in response to a quetter of Exhibit 5 didn't jive |
| | шись 19 19 19 19 19 19 20 19 20 20 19 21 | Which the figures on sheet two of Exhibit 5 didn't jive |
| | A C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C | which the lights with the total shown on sheet one of Exhibit 5, does that |
| | | cause us to have to reconsider the calculations that are |
| | 4 - 9 22 9 5 1 1 8 1 8 1 0 1 2 1 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 | made on sheet three of Exhibit 5? |
| | 18 SWW | Tt does not. |
| | 15 00Z 24 | tigured that at the 100 percent risk factor |
| | 25 | Q Because you rigute |

| 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 | ÷ | | |
|--|-------------------------|----|---|
| • | | | PAGE 39 |
| 1 | | ſ | |
| | | 1 | based on a discounted cash flow up here. It locks like you |
| | | 2 | started up here at about \$29,300; didn't you? And your |
| | · | 3 | investment is figured at \$29,300 on that exhibit, on the |
| and data and data and data and data | | 4 | graph? |
| | | 5 | A The graph is figured at, no, the graph. |
| S S | | 6 | Q It looks like it might change all the shape of the curve |
| iate | | 7 | on here. |
| associates | | 8 | A Okay. There seems to be some confusion on this economical |
| & as | 1 | 9 | analysis. Let me see if I can't provide some clarification. |
| | | 10 | The \$29,700, the discounted values here on the right, |
| dearnlev, meier | | 11 | far right-hand side are the discounted values times the |
| nlev | 5 | 12 | cash flow after Federal Income Taxes. |
| dear | CO 871 | 13 | Down at the bottom, it will be noted that the cash |
| • | W MEXI | 14 | flow after Federal Income Taxes is \$29,800. That was after |
| 10) 1 | LE. NE | 15 | the tangible and intangible investment is subtracted, |
| | QUERQU | 16 | and it will be noticed in the first year of operation in |
| | • A L BUG | 17 | 1973 there will be a negative cash flow of \$36,800 which |
| | -6691 | 18 | is this tangible and intangible well cost of \$33,300 and |
| ан 19 | HÓNE 243 Log. éast | 19 | some operating costs, etc. |
| e | 1042 + PH Ank Bl | 20 | You sum all of the positive cash flows up after |
| | P.O. 80% 1 TIONAL 8A | 21 | taxes. You subtract the first year at \$36,802 and come |
| | • ∢ ; Z | 22 | up with a cash flow after FIT Taxes, the \$29,798 that |
| | S BLD | 23 | happens to represent. |
| - | 209 SIMM | 24 | Q That's the starting point of the first curve? |
| | •• | 25 | A Starting point here of the 100 percent rick factor, And |

. .-

PAGE 40 then each of these values after the cash flow, after FIT Taxes are discounted which comprises the curve. The cash flow before these taxes which is over on the left-hand 1 side, before FIT taxes, 1s \$37,595, before Federal Income 2 Taxes. Completion and depreclation are Subtracted out. 3 And sc I believe that I am correct in that the 100 4 percent risk factor as plotted on the curve is correct. 5 In other words, the only thing we have to change on this 13 6 dearnley, meier & associates would be this figure up at the upper right-hand side then? 7 Q 8 Is it on the graph also? 9 Yes. А 10 I was reading the \$29,000 over here at the left as being All right. That's correct. Yes. Q 11 the investment cost, but it is the cash flow rather than A 12 10NE 243-6691.0 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103 10NE 243-6691.0 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 57108 06. EAST 0 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 57108 Q 13 14 investment cost. MR. NUTTER: Now, Mr. Morris, I have a question for Yes, that's corract. 15 The way I understood Mr. Kellahin's interpretation A 16 of your statement a while ago, he is assuming that the 17 Commission wouldn't require that the estimated well cost you. 18 be submitted thirty days after the effective date of the 19 BLDG. order. I think you were approaching it from a little 20 4 1002 . different view; weren't you? You were going to deny C. P.O. BOX I 21 the thirty days in which to elect whether to pay or not SIMMS BLDG. P.O. 22 23 to pay; weren't you? 24 200 25

| | PAGE 41 |
|----|--|
| 1 | MR. MORRIS: That's correct. I would ask the |
| 2 | a chac rennzoit clearly |
| 3 | went nonconsent back before the pooling case was ever |
| 4 | brought and that the risk factor to be assigned to the |
| 5 | well be assigned from the standpoint of what the prospects |
| 6 | were at the time the application was filed. |
| 7 | MR. NUTTER: And remove the portion of the order that |
| 8 | provides the opportunity for a nonconsenting party at the |
| 9 | Hearing to make the election? |
| 10 | MR. MORRIS: Perhaps I should make this clear. The |
| 11 | Commission may find that to be a very severe requirement |
| 12 | to make. We would ask that they make that. We think |
| 13 | it is justified in this particular case. |
| 14 | However, if the Commission does not see fit to go |
| 15 | that far with us, we would certainly ask that we not have |
| 16 | to go through the unnecessary routine of furnishing |
| 17 | estimated well costs or AFE which have already been done |
| 18 | and that Pennzoil be given a specified period of time, |
| 19 | a short period of time. |
| 20 | Obviously we want this to be done before the well is |
| 21 | completed to determine whether they are going to pay their |
| 22 | share of well costs in advance or continue in their |
| 23 | nonconsent position. |
| 24 | Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Clay, has anything occurred in the |
| | dwilling activity of the |

1.04

25

drilling of this well that would cause you to believe this

PAGE 42 is not going to be within the estimated \$350,000 for a 1 2 completed well or \$250,000 for a dry hole? А No, there hasn't. As a matter of fact, I've up-dated as 3 close as I can the projected cost; and I believe that 4 those costs are going to be real close. The actual cost 5 is going to be real close to the estimated cost. 6 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, may I be heard 7 on this same question? 8 MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. 9 MR. KELLAHIN: We would certainly object to Mr. Morris' 10 proposal. Obviously we are not too concerned about 11 receiving a new estimated well cost. We agree we have 12 received the estimated well cost, but to deny us the 13 thirty-day period of time from at least the date of the 14 order in which to elect to join or not to join would be 15 a radical departure from the custom that has been long 16 established by this Commission and all of its forced 17 pooling orders. 18 Every nonconsenting owner has always had the 19 opportunity to join after the Commission's order has been 20 entered and join on a voluntary basis and avoid whatever 21 penalty factor or risk factor the Commission might see 22 fit to access. 23 Now, to say we shouldn't be given the opportunity

dearnley, meller & associates

MEXICO 87103 ICO 07108

NEW

00010 ALBUQUERQUE, 0 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0691 1216 FIRST (14 TIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST + AL

209

2**4**

25

to join after the well is completed, it is not our fault

| | | PAGE 43 |
|--|------------|---|
| | 1 | that this well was started. The situation being as it is |
| | 2 | with the Commission, we may or may not get an order prior |
| - | 3 | to the date of the completion of this well. |
| 1. | | At that stage, we wouldn't even know what our rights |
| | 4 | |
| | 5 | are. So we submit that we should have a period of time |
| | а б | after the order is entered in which to join on a |
| | 7 | voluntary basis just as it is a custom in all other orders |
| | -8 | MR, NUTTER: Would you agree that under the |
| | 9 | circumstances thirty days may not be necessary? |
| 21 | 10 | MR. KELLAHIN: No, I wouldn't. It takes that long to |
| | 11 | move the wheel of a corporate giant. |
| n | 12 | MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions |
| 102 | 13 | of Nr. Clay? |
| MEXIC ICO 87 | 14 | MR. MORRIS: I have no further questions. |
| х 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 | 15 | MR. NUTTER: He may be excused. Are you going to |
| EROUE DE ROUE | 16 | present any testimony? |
| ALBUQU | | MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, I am. We have one witness. |
| • Ð | 17 | MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further at this |
| 243- 751 | 18 | time, Mr. Morris? |
| 1092 PHONE Ank Blog. 5 | 19 | |
| K 1092 PHON | 20 | MR. MORRIS: NO, BIT. |
| | 21 | MR. MORRIS: I call Mr. J.C. Raney as a witness. |
| a⊢ •∢ | 22 | J.C. RANEY, |
| SIMMS BLDO 1210 FIRST | 23 | was called as a witness, and after being duly sworn according |
| 09 SIMM 1210 | 24 | to law, testified as follows: |
| ч | 25 | |

ve≛ ,

| | PAGE 44 |
|-----|--|
| 1 | DIRECT EXAMINATION |
| 2 | BY MR. KELLAHIN: |
| 3 | Q Would you state your name, please? |
| 4 | A J. C. Raney. |
| 5 | Q How do you spell that? |
| 6 | A R-A-N-E-Y. |
| 7 | Q By whom are you employed and in what position, Mr. Raney? |
| 8 | A I'm employed by Pennzoil Company as a Petroleum Engineer. |
| 9 | Q Where are you located? |
| 10 | A Midland, Texas. |
| 11 | Q Have you testified before the Oil Conservation Commission |
| 12 | or one of its Examiners and made your qualifications a |
| 13 | matter of record? |
| -14 | A'I have. |
| 15 | MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications |
| 16 | acceptable? |
| 17 | MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. They are. |
| 18 | Q Mr. Raney, are you familiar with the application that is |
| 19 | presently before the Commission on the application of |
| 20 | Superior Oil Company? |
| 21 | A Yes, I am. |
| 22 | Q Does Pennzoil have a working interest in this section or |
| 23 | proposed unit? |
| 24 | A Yes, we do. Pennzoil Oil Company owns 11.209 percent in |
| 25 | the proposed drilling unit in the North half of Section 7. |
| | 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 15 16 17 15 19 20 21 22 23 24 |

.

•

.

\$

| Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Pennzoil's |
|---|
| Q Now, reserving to under a second pour identify that exhibit? Exhibit Number 1, would you identify that exhibit? |
| the Morrow |
| A Yes. This is a structure and formation. It's used for two purposes, to show what |
| formation. It's used for the Morrow structure is and Pennzoil's interpretation of the Morrow structure is and |
| Pennzoil's interpretation of the normal to show the well to show the ownership of each lease and to show the well |
| to show the ownarship of class and/or acreage that's involved in this Hearing. |
| Q Pennzoil's acreage in this area is outlined in yellow; |
| is that correct? |
| |
| A Yes. Q Now, was Pennzoil contacted by Superior and asked to join |
| Q Now, was remizely other proposed well? |
| Pennzoil was contacted by Superior through the two Land |
| Departments. |
| O Did you carry on some conversations about it? |
| 5 A Yes. |
| 0 Did Pennzoil decline to join in the drilling of the well? |
| A Yes, we did. |
| 18 Q And for what reason? |
| A Our only reason for not joining in this well is because |
| 20 of the low gas price which we received for the gas that |
| 21 we would receive in this particular proration unit. And |
| 22 the reason for this low gas price is that this acreage an |
| 23 other acreage in the area was dedicated to Transwestern |
| 24 Pipeline Company on a contract that was signed earlier in |
| 25 |
| |

a national Fight M

· • • • •

45

, **P**

PAGE

| | | PAGE 46 |
|----|----------------|---|
| 1 | 5 | the lifetime of the pool. In fact, this is the first |
| 2 | | pipeline connection in the pool, and we have suffered |
| 3 | | heavily from this; but this acreage in the North half of |
| 4 | | Section 7 is part of that acreage that was dedicated to |
| 5 | | Transwestern. |
| 6 | Q | Did Pennzoil drill the discovery well in this pool? |
| 7 | А | Yes, we did. |
| 8 | Q., | And Pennzoil had the first gas connection in this pool; |
| 9 | | is that correct? |
| 10 | A | Yes. |
| 11 | Q | And at that time you were required to dedicate a |
| 12 | | considerable amount of acreage to the pipeline? |
| 13 | А | Yes. |
| 14 | Q | Now, in connection with the testimony that has been |
| 15 | | presented, Superior has asked for a risk factor of 100 |
| 16 | | percent above its well costs. Do you feel this is a |
| 17 | A. C. S. | high-risk well? |
| 18 | A | We feel that the well is an inside well or another term |
| 19 | | is an infill well, as there is production in all directions |
| 20 | | except possibly to the Northeast in the Antweil Well; and |
| 21 | en experience. | one that was not mentioned in the previous testimony was |
| 22 | | the production from the, on the map it is shown as the |
| 23 | | Trans International Tidwell Well in Section 8. This well |
| 24 | | is now operated by Philips Petroleum Company. |
| 25 | ļ | We feel that this well is more definitely now, with |

dearnley, meier & associates 200 SIMMS BLOG. P.O. BOX 1002. PHONE 243-6001. ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 57103

| | and data from Superior on |
|-----------------------------------|--|
| 1 | the flow tests that we received and data from Superior on |
| 2 | the production from the Stevens 1-A in the South nail of |
| 3 | 7, makes this even more of an infill or inside location |
| 3 | with little or no risk involved at all. |
| 4 | have you prepared a study of the production of the |
| 5 | Q Now, have you propuls various wells in this area of the location? |
| (n) | which is a group of exhibits that are marked 2 |
| associates 8 8 | A Yes. This is a great through 13. These are production time-rate curves for |
| 8 SSO | all the wells in all the various zones of all the wells |
| ილი ე და და | all the wells in guestion. The production surrounding the location in question. The production |
| 10 | surrounding the record well completed in the pool, the varies from the second well completed in the pool, the |
| dearnley, meier | varies from the Second Pennzoil Mobil 12 Federal in the Morrow and the Atoka, to |
| | Pennzoil Mobil 12 reduced probably two of the newest wells, the Superior Ryan and |
| | probably two of the newer the the Trans International Tidwell Well. |
| × 0 × 2 × 14 | the Trans International Innumerical order starting with These are listed in numerical order starting with |
| zx ∝.⊼ 1 ⊎⊎ ⊃z | These are listed in hands the South half of Section 1 Pennzoil's Echols Number 1 in the South half of Section 1 |
| ס אר ה גע אס גע גע 1 | 6 Pennzoil's Echois Number 2 and to the Southwest and going around to the North and back |
| | |
| AL AL | to the East and back to the South. |
| E 243 | Q Do you have any particular comments on the exhibits? |
| егос Вгос | mbe history of these producing wells in choice |
| X 1062 • РНОИЕ 2 ВАИК ВГОС. Е. | 20 on these curves. A lot of things affect the production |
| 6 " P.O. BOX | from these wells. Exhibit Number 2, as we noted in the |
| L A S O | 22 latter part of, or in May of 1972, the well went from |
| SIMM5 1216 FLRST | 23 approximately two million a day to three-and-a-half |
| 209 SIN | |
| | million a day. |

4

PAGE 47

| | | PAGE 48 |
|-----------------|---|--|
| | | This was as a result of changing out of a |
| | 1 | This was as a result of charge of the Company. This |
| | | in unit from Transwestern Pipeline Company |
| 1 • • | 2 | dehydration only 110 well was being held back. This is probably one of the |
| | | well was being held back. This is ploated |
| 2 | 3 | better wells in the pool, in this particular part of the |
| | 4 | better wells in the poor, and |
| | | |
| | 5 | pool. |
| | 6 9 | Which well was that? |
| Ś | 6 4 | Which well was that. Pennzoil Company Echols Number 1 located in the South half |
| associates | 7 A | Pennzoil Company Beneze |
| 60 | | of Section 12. From the data that I have seen on the |
| <u>ŏ</u> | 8 | or section the pressures |
| ŝ | | of Section 12. Stevens Number 1-A Well, it appears from the pressures |
| 00 00 | 9 | and the production data to be as good as this Echols Well. |
| | 10 | and the production during and these exhibits |
| eie. | | and the production during and the part of these exhibits Going on around, in the latter part of these exhibits |
| E | 11 | There are some changes |
| <u>}</u> | | Going on around, these are pretty well explained. There are some changes |
| Jearnley, meier | 8 12 | these are pretty well in the scales from a million cubic feet of gas per month |
| g | دَّة ٥ ⁶ 13 | in the scales lion a |
| Ър. | 87 C | to a thousand cubic feet of gas per month. |
| | ₩0 Συ 14 ≈× | to a thousand current of the second to note this. One in particular is |
| | ZΣ | You would need to note choir and a patroleum |
| | ິສ 15 ພິພິ ວິຊີ | Exhibit Number 13. From talking to Philips Petroleum |
| | 3 8 9 7 7 7 7 16 | Exhibit Number 13. Company people, there are several factors that make this |
| | 2 A C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C | Company people, there are several factors |
| | שיש שיש אשר שר ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ש ה ש ה ש ה ש ה ש ה | |
| | AL 8 | well fluctuate like this. |
| | <u></u> | the sea we talking about now? |
| | × ₩ z ; 19 | Q Which well are we cannot be a Number 1 located in the A Philips Petroleum Company Drag A Number 1 located in the |
| | ы 2 с 19 0 0 0 н а | A Philips Petroleum Company Drag A Number 2 |
| | 1001 ANA 20 | A Philips rection 18 of 23,27. The Atoka zone North half of Section 18 of 23,27. The Atoka zone |
| | . 6 | North half of Section 10 02 at |
| | | instant mite a bit there, and part of this is been |
| | | fluctuates quite a |
| t - | | of the method in which it had been completed, that 18, |
| | | to ma an unorthodox dual completion |
| | 22 10 F | of the method in unit of an unorthodox dual completion by an unorthodox, or to me an unorthodox dual completion |
| | <u>م</u> م 24 | attempting to flow the Atoka zone at the annulus. |
| | | accomptany |

If it makes any amount of liquid at all, this causes it to fluctuate, plus the pipeline has had this well shut-in part of the month of May which is the last month of production that I have. In fact, it was shut-in nearly all of May.

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

M⊌Z

DC. . P.O. BO T NATIONAL

dearnley, meier & associates

PAGE 49

I have the production for May on quite a few of the wells and the current producing rates and flowing tubing pressures on all of the wells surrounding the well in question. And the field data indicates that the production fluctuates from a low of 100,000 cubic feet a day up to production of 20,000 or 20,000,000 cubic feet a day up to, I'm sorry. This is wrong. It's up to 6,000,000 a day on the Philips Petroleum Company Tidwell A-1 on the Morrow side located in Section 8 approximately 9/10 of a mile West, East of the location in question. Q Now, there are a number of wells in this pool that are dual completions; is that correct? A That is correct, and these are color coded to denote the multiple completions. Now, at Superior's location in the North half of Section 7, Q would you expect to encounter production in anything other than the Morrow? From the production history and the drilling history in A the South Carlsbad area, this is very probable.

Q So they could have a dual completion and possibly triple;

50 PAGE could they not? 1 That's correct. In your opinion, is this a high-risk well? A 2 Q 3 No, it is not. Now, the witness has testified that in drilling the A 4 Stevens 1-A Well in the South half of the section they Q 5 carried your interest for 50 percent above drilling cost. 6 dearnley, meier & associates That is correct, is it not? 7 8 Was there any more risk involved in that well than in Yes, it is. А 9 Q 10 the current well? There was quite a bit more risk involved because the 11 known development in the area at that time, at the time А 12 that well was started and at the time the negotiations NEW MEXICO 8 MEXICO 87108 13 were going on as to whether Pennzoil would join in the 14 drilling of this well, the production history to the 15 South was quite a bit less. 16 The Tidwell Well in Section 8 of Philips' had either 17 not produced or only had a small amount of production. EASTOAL 18 The risk involved there to me was greater than what, 19 BLDG. very much greater than what it is in the North half of 20 21 NATIONAL Is there good Morrow production completely surrounding BLDG. P 22 Q the proposed well? 23 It's in all directions. There is good to poor production, SIMMIS 24 A 25

| ** *** * | | | | |
|---|---|------------|--------------|---|
| | | | | |
| | | | | PAGE 51 |
| | | 1 | а а | and for various reasons, this production fluctuates. |
| | | 2 | Q | Now, you talked about the Antwell Missouri in Section 6. |
| | | 3 | | Did you talk to the operator about that well? |
| n in dig type and the market of the state of the state of the state | | 4 | A | I did. |
| | 3 8 | -5 | Q | Did they have trouble in the completion of that well? |
| earnley, meier & associates | | 6 | A . | I visited with, and he was here, with Morris R. Antweil; |
| liate | : • • | 7 | | and he gave me a detailed description of what he thought |
| SSOC | | 8 | | was wrong with the well and as to what their plans are. |
| 8 3 | х т | 9 | | They gave this to me in writing. |
| eler | n an | 10 | | They are in a similar position to what we are in |
| / m | | 11 | | Section 7 as far as gas prices, and they are attempting |
| rnley | 103 | 12 | | to renegotiate a gas price and will probably, if they can |
| deal | 100 87 87108 | 13 | | obtain approval for a change in gas price, they will |
| | NEW MEXICO | 14 | . <u>.</u> . | attempt to either redrill this well or sidetrack it. |
| | NEW MI | 15 | | They feel that the reserve possible under this |
| | - с и с и с к с и к с и к и с к с | 16 | | location in the Southeast corner of Section is |
| | 2 243-6691 - ALBUQUERQUE. East - Albuquerque, New | 17 | • • | of sufficient quantity to warrant an expenditure of this |
| | 43-069 | 18 | | amount. |
| | DG. | 19 | Q | Now, the Stevens A Number 1 Well had a good flow test; |
| с х х х | 1092 • PH | 20 | | did it not? |
| | C. BOX | 21 | A | It did. We received reports on the well, received log |
| | e ↓ Z | 22 | | data on the well. I have not evaluated a log, but I have |
| | SIMMS BLDG | 23 | | looked at some of the flow tests. On our last report |
| 1 | 209 SIM | 2 4 | | on May 24, 1973, the well was flowing 5.5 million cubic |
| 14. J. L. L. | | 25 | | feet of gas with a flowing tubing pressure of 3600 psi on |

ľ

.

: •••

PAGE 52

| | | | 52 |
|--|----|-------------------------|---|
| | 1 | | a quarter-inch choke. The well according to the last |
| | 2 | | reports received from Superior was shut-in on May 25 |
| т. т. | 3 | : | pending pipeline connection and hadn't been potentialled. |
| | 4 | | I'd like to point out that this flowing tubing |
| 1411 | 5 | | pressure is very similar to the Pennzoil Echols Well. |
| S | 6 | Q | Now, were Exhibits 1 through 13 prepared by you or under |
| ciate | 7 | | your supervision? |
| associates | 8 | A | Yes, they were. |
| S S | 9, | - | MR. KELLAHIN: I'd like at this time to offer Exhibits |
| | 10 | | 1 through 13. |
| earnley, meier """" | 11 | | MR. NUTTER: Pennzoil Exhibits 1 through 13 will be |
| | 12 | | admitted into evidence. |
| dea ico az | 13 | Q | (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, Mr. Raney, based on the production |
| EW NEY EXICO | 14 | | from the various zones in the surrounding wells and the |
| ע צ ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג | 15 | میں مکمور اور سے اور | flow tests you have just testified to as to the Stevens |
| , ט שים סר אס | 16 | | A-Number 1, do you feel there is a high risk or any risk |
| • A 1 8 4 - 8 4 4 6 | 17 | | at all in drilling the proposed well? |
| 243-6691 AST • AL | 18 | A | No. I don't believe that there is any risk involved at |
| • РНОХ F 2 8 Г D 6. F 2 | 19 | | all in the drilling of this well with the large amount |
| 1092 • P | 20 | a C | of data from drilling. There has been pointed out that |
| 0. BO DAAC X | 21 | | possibly their well to the North in the Southeast corner |
| 0.90 7 2 4 10 | 22 | | of Section 6 was damaged during the drilling operation. |
| SIMMS BLDC, • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6601 • A 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDC, EAST • ALBU | 23 | | We have reports that this well in the South half of 7 |
| 209 SIN | 24 | | was drilled with a drilling fluid that would be conducive |
| | 25 | | to a vary fine completion, and this being mainly the type |
| | | | |

of mud. A particular item would be the water loss drawn through the Morrow. And with the production history and the possibility of many zones of production in here, the risk is, we don't believe, we believe should be very minor or nonexistent.

53

PAGE

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all we have, Mr. Nutter. MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this witness?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

EAST

BLOG.

10. 80X 1092

0

dearnley, meier & associates

són

Mr. Raney, if you'd look at your plat where the various wells are depicted in this area, now, the Stevens 1-A Well immediately South of the subject well, are you familiar with the Morrow production that has been experienced in that well so far?

A Just from the drilling reports and the two reports that I got. One was 5.0 million per day and the low at about 3650 psi. The other one was the next us/. Those are the only two reports I have seen, and 5.0 million and 3600 psi.
Q Those reports would indicate reasonably good production in the Morrow; is that right?

A Very good production.

Q Okay. Now, continuing on around in a clockwise fashion around the subject well, let's go over the the Pennzoil Echols Well.

A Yes, sir.

| - | | | page 54 |
|--|--|------|---|
| | 1 | Q | Would that likewise be categorized as a good well? |
| 1 | 2 | A | As I stated a while ago, it was and it is. |
| | 3 | Q | Now, continuing on up to the North there and the other |
| n an | 4 | | Pennzoil well in Section 12. How would you categorize |
| - | 5 | | the Morrow production in that well? |
| S S | б | A | I feel like that at the time that it was drilled and the |
| iate | 7 | | drilling techniques applied, it would be as good as the |
| SOC | 8 | | Echols Well if the same drilling techniques had been |
| 8 98 0 | 9 | | used. It has been a good well. |
| ier a | 10 | Q | The Morrow in that well, production from it is really not |
| , me | 11 | | as good as the Echols Well in the South under actual |
| nley | 12 | | production? |
| dearnley, meier & associates | ្ថិ 13 | A | Well, there ' a difference in cumulative and a difference |
| X V V | 2 x 14 | | in bottomhole pressures because of the life in the total |
| IJ | Σ 3 (# | • | production from it which makes it |
| , O | ษ กรุ 16 | Q | Let's continue on a little further North, Mr. Raney. |
| A FBU | ຟັກອີກ 17 | ÷. | The well immediately North of your Pennzoil Mobil Federal |
| 3-6001 | алора 17 17 18 18 19 19 | | in the East half of Section 1, it's not even productive |
| • PHONE 24 | ະ ພ 0 19 | | in the Morrow; is it? |
| 002 • PH | ч х х 20 | A | Well, evidentally Superior thought enough of it to set |
| BOX 1092. | а Ча Ча 21 | | pipe through into the Morrow and cement it over. This is |
| a | × 22 | i | a little bit unorthodox to complete the top zone first, |
| 8 91,00 | ± 03 | | but they did think enough to set pipe through the Morrow. |
| 209 SIMMS | 24 | | We own a 35 percent interest in it. They thought enough |
| C4 | 25 | | of the Morrow to go ahead and set pipe through it and run |

•

| | PACE 55 |
|---|--|
| | a centralizer through it to produce it someday. |
| 1 | a centralizer through it to part of the present time? Q It's not being produced at the present time? |
| 2 | Q It's not being produced at the |
| 3 | A No. |
| . 4 | Q Have you examined the logs on that well? |
| 5 | A Yes. Q Have you determined one way or the other as to whether |
| 6 | Q Have you determined one way on you believe there is any Morrow pay in that point? |
| associates | You believe there is any morrow if it since the well, they A Of sufficient quantity to try it since the well, they |
| SOCI | A Of sufficient quantity to the set pipe through it. I were the operators elected to set pipe through it. I |
| as | were the operators elected to be pipe in it that deep. probably wouldn't have maybe set pipe in it that deep. |
| ler 8 | probably wouldn't have maybe bele. |
| me | They had a good zone at the hole. Q Move over now to the well in the Southwest quarter of |
| nley, | Q Move over now to the Wall in the Morrow Section 6. How would you characterize the Morrow |
| learnley, meier & | |
| dea wmexico a xico 87108 | A Gee, as far as the production itself on face value, what |
| 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 | A Gee, as far as the production in you see here is not very good; but we do plan to shoot |
| 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C | 16 you see here is not very good, 16 some perforating guns off and go back and treat this. |
| *●▲トゥしんであん ●▲トゥしんであん ・ | 17 17 This was completed with some perforating guns that were |
| -669 T • Al | 18 This was completed with some per and you never know run on the bottom of the tubing and you never know |
| 10 I. | 19 run on the bottom of the cultip |
| ш С О С С Ц С С Х 7 Х 7 | whether they have all gone off. Whether they have all gone off. O Okay. Now, we have already talked about the Antweil |
| . BOX 1092 NAL BANK | 21 Q Okay. Now, we have alleady our 21 Well to some extent in the Southeast quarter of Section 6 Well to some extent in the Southeast quarter of section 6 |
| . 2 0.0 4 4 • 2 0 2 | 22 I don't think we need to talk about it anymore right now. |
| | 23 I don't think we need to turn 23 It hasn't been producing from the Morrow since October |
| o simms bed | 27. 1 |
| 0 0 7 | of '71; is that correct? |

| | PAGE 30 |
|--|--|
| 51 <u>-</u> 1 | A That's right, but there is work in progress to restore |
| | 1 A That's right, but there is work and |
| | 2 the Morrow production. |
| | A tra you familiar with the completion over in Section o |
| | 3 Q Are you land |
| | 4 to the East of the surjout a |
| | 5 A No, I'm not. |
| | O Do you know whether that well is producing from the muth |
| 3 | 6 Morrow pay zone or not? |
| dearniey, meier & associated | 7 the main Morrow pay zone is many feet thick, |
| | 8 A Well, the main norse at the main what we consider |
| 5 | 8 approximately 600 feet thick. This is what we consider |
| × × | it to be. |
| ana | 10 Q You don't know, though? |
| E ' | 11 in the Morrow Pay. |
| | 12 A It's completed in the many wells does Pennzoil |
| Barn | 12 Q Yes. All right. Now, how many wells does Pennzoll 13 |
| | operate in this field approximately? |
| и К К К К К К К К К К К К К К К К К К К | i 14. A set Throe s in the set of the set |
| ж и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и | 15 |
| <u> </u> | |
| ער מים סר | A Four, I'm sorry. |
| ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• | 17 Q immediately West offsets to the subject well; is that |
| 243-6691 | 18 right? |
| Ш N O H d • | right? 19 A We operate one in the West half of Section 1. 20 0 Okay. |
| 92 • P | $\frac{1}{2}$ A We operate one in the set $\frac{1}{2}$ |
| BOX 1092 | Q Okay. |
| ă | 21 A Federal 1, and a well to the North of the location and 22 22 |
| . a. • • | two wells to the West. |
| 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 | 23 23 |
| | 24 Q You operate both of thomas |
| | 24 A Yes, str. 25 |

56 PAGE

But you have categorized them as being good wells? Q 1 Yes. A 2 You don't really care to see any further development in Q 3 this area in the Morrow; do you, Mr. Raney? 4 Oh, 73s. In fact, I approached, back in June of *72 À 5 when we first got the proposal to drill in this section, 6 I approached Terry Clay with Superior on the ides, with 7 the idea of drilling a well 1980 from the South and 660 8 from the North or 1980 from the North and 660 from the West. 9 One well in the West half proration went up because 10 we felt that this would drain all of the area. This was 11 our thought at that time. Probably this would have been 12 my recommendation as an engineer to join in the thing. 13 In addition to your question there, we have in the 14 mill right now a well in the South half of Section 5 which 15 will be located 1980 from the West and 660 from the South 16 line of Section 5. 17 We own the 160 acres in the Southwest corner of 5. 18 We are drilling in the Section 23 up to the Northeast. 19 Now, when you were approached by Superior in this letter Q 20 of March 22nd, your response to that request to join was 21 a refusal to join and also a refusal to farm-out your SIMMS BLOG. P.O. 1216 FIRST NATION 22 interest to Superior; wasn't it? 23 But if you'll read on a little bit further, I don't have A 24 it and I didn't write the letter. The Land Department 25

PAGE 57

dearnley, meier & associates

MEXICO 87103

EAS

| | PAGE 58 |
|------------------|--|
| 1 | wrote the letter; but if you'll read on, we were in or |
| 2 | in previous correspondence, we were, what our reasoning |
| 3 | for this was |
| 4 | Q I was referring to your letter back to Superior of |
| 5 | May 23, 1973, which is part of Exhibit 1 present by the |
| 6 | Applicant where Pennzoil not only refused to participate |
| 7 | in the drilling, you also refused to discuss farming-out |
| 8 | your acreage to Superior. |
| 9 | A May I have a copy of it? |
| 10 | Q Certainly. |
| 11 | A But if you'll read the next paragraph down there it said, |
| 12 | "It would be preferable from our standpoint if you could |
| | delay the drilling of the well until such time as the |
| 13 14 15 | FPC approves a new area rate, which we believe will be |
| 15 | no later than this summer." This was in May. |
| 16 | "No later than summer." And that was our reasoning |
| X U | for not farming-out. We were attempting to go in and |
| 17 18 | participate in the well but at a better gas price; and |
| , | once that we would commit ourselves to participating in |
| ב ב מ | the well, then the only avenue we would have, there are |
| 4 4 | several avenues we would have as far as gas price increase, |
| 1 21 21 22 | would be through the new area rate. |
| | Q Now, you testified that in your opinion this is a low-lisk |
| 1210 | well. I think you even went so far as to say at one time |
| 2 | it was a no-risk well; but even in view of that, your |

dearnley, meier & associates

25

58 PAGE

| | | Ĩ | | PAGE 59 |
|------------------------------|--|----------|-----------------------------|--|
| | | 1 | | company still refused to join, I take it, on the grounds |
| | | 2 | | that your economics are just so bad you just couldn't |
| | | 3 | | do it? |
| | | 4 | A | As I stated, if you will read that letter again and |
| | 1. ev | 5 | | as I stated earlier, our reason for not joining is |
| S S | ÷ | 6 | | because we felt that there was no risk involved but |
| iate | | 7 | | because of the economics involved at 17-1/2 cents. |
| dearnley, meier & associates | • | 8 | Q. | But by going nonconsent, you make your bad-economics |
| s as | · · | 9 | | the bad economics of Superior? |
| er a | | 10 | A | Well, we weren't look at Superior's economics. We were |
| , me | | . 11 | 6 | looking at our own economics. We don't have to account |
| nley | ŝ | () 12 | | for Superior. |
| dear | 7108 | 13 | Q | Mr. Kellahin mentioned on Cross-Examination to Mr. Clay |
| | EXICO B | 14 | | that Superior had carried Pennzoil on an agreed 50 percent |
| | 2 2 2 3 2 4 2 4 2 2 2 2 | 15 | i de Lapolitica Altre | risk factor on the 1-A Well in the South half of the |
| | о С В С В С В С В С В С В С В С В С В С | 16 | - 1. | section. Now, actually, that was negotiated at a time |
| | - ALBUQ - BUQUER | 17 | | when 50 percent was the maximum risk factor that the |
| | 243-6691 545T 0 ALI | 18 | | Commission could assign under its law; isn't that correct? |
| | 6.5 M | 19 | A | I don't know whether that was the maximum, but there has |
| | 1092 • PHONE 3 ANK BLDC. | 20 | | also been a change in the amount. This is 50 percent |
| | | 21 | | above the actual drilling costs, and this is rather |
| | 06.0 P.O. 80X | 22 | | ironic that they are drilling a further inside and |
| | SIMMS BLDG. • 1210 FIPST NA | 23 | | further infill well and asking for an even higher risk |
| | 209 SIM | 24 | | factor. |
| | | 25 | | MR, MORRIS: I have no further questions. |

4

F

.

;

-78.94

| | | - | PAGE 60 |
|------------------------------|--------------------------|-----|---|
| | | -1 | MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Raney? |
| | | 2 | CROSS-EXAMINATION |
| | | 3 | BY MR. NUTTER: |
| `` | | 4. | Q Mr. Raney, I notice a little difference in some figures |
| | | 5 | here. Maybe you can correct it on this or maybe I should |
| S | | 6 | direct this to Mr. Clay, but in the letter that was |
| Ciate | | -7- | mailed out on March the 22nd offering these various |
| SSO(| | 8 | operators the opportunity to join, the percentage of |
| с Со | ас 1917 1 | 9 | ownership was given. Then someplace else some other |
| dearnley, meier & associates | | 10 | figures were given, and then in your Direct testimony |
| y, m | , , | 11 | you said you owned an 11.20 percent interest? |
| rnle | 103 | 12 | A Yes. |
| dea | XICO 87 87108 | 13 | Q And also, Mr. Clay on his Exhibit Number 5 says you own |
| • | NEW ME MEXICO | 14 | an 11.20906 interest. Are these more revised current |
| | х с м | 15 | figures than were originally submitted on the letter of |
| | UQUER(| 16 | March 22nd. |
| | 691 € AL 8 AL 8UQU | 17 | MR. CLAY: That's correct. On the March 22nd letter, |
| | 243-0 | 18 | there was a few acres that weren't accounted for as to |
| | • PHONE BLDC. E | 19 | who owned what. So the revised interest is correct at |
| | 1092 JANK | 20 | the bottom of the May 23rd letter in handwriting as well |
| | OVAL | 21 | as on the Exhibit Number 5 that you mentioned there. |
| | 0. € 2 F 2 2 F 2 F 2 | 22 | The 11.209 percent interest is right to the best of our |
| | SIMMS BLDG 1216 FIRST | 23 | knowledge. |
| | 209 St | 24 | MR. NUTTER: I just wanted to be sure which set of |
| | | 25 | numbers to use. If there are no further questions of this |

in second

. : بربوریه

PAGE 61 1 witness, he may be excused. Does anyone have anything 2 further they wish to offer in this case? Mr. Kellahin? 3 MR. KELLAHIN: No, Mr. Nutter. MR. NUTTER: No statements? 4 5 MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I don't feel it's necessary to make a closing statement in the matter since 6 I had an opportunity to make a statement of position 7 during the presentation of the evidence. 8 9 MR. KELLAHIN: I feel the same way. MR. NUTTER: If there is nothing further in case 10 5026, we will take the case under advisement. 11 12 MR. NUTTER: We will reopen the case and put one 13 letter into the record here. 14 MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, we have received a letter 15 from John P. Stevens who is the owner of an undivided 16 one-half interest in 160 acres of the oil and gas rights 17 located in the North half of Section 7, Township 23 South, 18 Range ?7 South, Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. 19 This property is under lease to Superior Oil, and 20 his letter is in support of the application of Superior. 21 MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Carr. 22 MR. MORRIS: While the case is still open, may I 23 simply request for obvious reasons that we would appreciate 24 the Commission giving the matter expeditious treatment. 25

dearnley, meier & associates

NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108

PAGE 62 MR. NUTTER: We will take the case under advisement. 1 2 STATE OF NEW MEXICO 3) 85. COUNTY OF BERNALILLO) 4 5 I, JANET RUSSELL, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, in dearnley, meier & associates and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do б 7 hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was 8 reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct 9 record of said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill 10 and ability. 11 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 13 CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER 14 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-6591 ALBUQUERQUE. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL DANK BLDC. EAST ALBUQUERQUE. NEW 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 I do hereby certify that the foregoing is 22 a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No. Solo. 23 heard by ie. on Z . 19 73 24 200 New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission, Examiner 25

| | الم <i>ند</i> ا | | | | TNDEX | | | |
|--------------|---|----------------|-------------------|--------------|--------------|-----------------|------------|-----|
| | 1 | | | | INDEX | | PAGE | |
| | 2 | WITNE | SS | | | | | |
| | | | ERRY CLI | AY | | | - | |
| r, | 3 | | | | Mr. Morris | | 3 | ; |
| | 4 | Dire | C EXamina | tion by M | r. Kellahin | | 20 | |
| 14. | 5 | Cros | s-Examin | | w Nutter | a An Anna an | 38 | |
| | 6 | Cros | s-Examin | nation by M | II. NULLUI | | | |
| | 7 | | J. C. R | ANEY | j. | • | | |
| | 8 | <i>.</i> | J. C. N | instica by | Mr. Kellahin | · . | 44 | · • |
| | | Dire | act Exam | ination by | VARTIS | | 53 | , |
| 5 | 9.1 | Cro | ss-Exami | nation by | Mr. Morris | | 60 | |
| 5 | 10 | Cro | 88-Exami | ination by | Mr. Nutter | | | |
| | 11 | | | | · · | | | |
| ່ ມີ | 12 | | t ¹ | | | * | | |
| | ឹ 13 | | | | EXHIBI | TS | n na arte | |
| MEXIC 0 | 1 | | | | | OFFERED | ADMITTED | 2 |
| 3 14 2 | | | | | 1 - 5 | 19 | 20 | |
| | יא אושיים סיג מיש | 1 | | s Exhibit | | 52 | 52 | |
| ï | 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 | i6 Pe | ennzoil' | s Exhibits | 7 - 72 | • | . <u>5</u> | |
| - (| • AL 0 9000 | 17 | | | | | | |
| - i | | 18 | | | | Х. 1 | | |
| | 89-049 5 + A | | | | | | 14 A. | |
| · i | 0.NE 243-669 06. Eastea | 19 | | - | | 14 - X | | |
| | 26 PHONE 243-669 14 BLDG. EAST A | | | • | | | | |
| | ОХ 1092 ФРНОИЕ 243-069 L BANK BLDG. EAST A | 20 | e La este N | • •• • | | | | |
| | 9.0. BOX 1092 PHONE 245-669 Tional Bank Blog. East A | 20 21 | e Second | | | | | |
| | .06.07.00.00X 1002001 249-009 10.0101 0000 0000. 52100 51 national bank blog. 52104 | 20 | | | | | | |
| | 105 8 10 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 | 20 21 | | | | • | | |
| | 209 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0691 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 37108 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 37108 | 20 21 22 | | | | • | | |

KELLAHIN AND FOX ATTORNEYS AT LAW SOO DON GASPAR AVENUE POST OFFICE BOX 1769 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

August 14, 1973

JASON W. KELLAHIN ROBERT E.FOX W. THOMAS KELLAHIN TELEPHONE 982-4315 AREA CODE 505



Mr. A. L. Porter, Director Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Case No. (5026, Application of Superior Re: Oil Company for Compulsory Pooling

Dear Mr. Porter:

In connection with the above case, I am enclosing copy of a letter directed to Superior Oil Company by Pennzoil Company, advising that they will participate in the drilling of the proposed well, and tenúering their share of the estimated well costs.

This is in lieu of Superior recovering its well costs out of production, with a 100% risk factor.

Very truly yours,

Jason W. Kellahin

JWK:ks

Enclosure

.....

This Case was heard July 11th Quely 23rd Order essient July 23rd

. Al

DIVISION OFFICE • WALL TOWERS WEST -- MIDLAND, TEXAS, • PHONE (915) 682-7316 MAILING ADDRESS: P. O. DRAWER 1828 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 COMPANY WESTERN

W. C. HAYES Division Manager

PEN

August 6, 1973

The Superior Oil Company P. O. Box 1900 Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. Raymond Parker

Re: The Superior Oil Company-Stephens No. 1 N/2 Section 7-23S-27E Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Attached please find a signed copy of your AFE No. F-312-1 for the drilling of the Stephens No. 1 well in the South Carlsbad Field. In addition, please find a check in the amount of 39, 231.71. This represents Pennzoil Company's portion of the \$350,000.00 which was given as a reasonable estimate of the cost of this well as a completed Morrow producer in the Order No. R-4599 as issued by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico. By this letter Pennzoil Company notifies The Superior Oil Company that we intend to pay our share of the estimated well costs.

Pennzoil is making this payment to The Superior Oil Company within the fifteen day period as set out by this Order. By so doing, we are notifying you in writing that this is in lieu of your taking our well costs out of production along with an additional 100% thereof as provided by the Order.

This should complete the necessary work prior to the end of the fifteen day period as provided by the Order. Pennzoil Company would now appreciate receiving a copy of all logs and any other drilling data gathered in connection with the operations on this well.

Yours very truly, faijis W. C. Hayes

WCH:f Attachs.



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501

July 24, 1973

GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re: Case No.____

5026

Mr. Richard S. Morris Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Morris Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 2307 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Order No. R-4599 Applicant:

Superior Oil Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

L. Parter Co.

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director L

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC_ х Artesia OCC x Aztec OCC

Mr. Jason Kellahin Other_

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE NO. 5026 Order No. R-4599

APPLICATION OF THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 11, 1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this <u>23rd</u> day of July, 1973, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, The Superior Oil Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow, Atoka, Strawn, and Canyon formations underlying the N/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and has commenced the drilling of a well at a standard location for the above-mentioned formations.

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, the subject application should be approved by pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be, within said unit.

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

-2-Case No. 5026 Order No. R-4599

(7) That \$250,000 is a reasonable estimate of the cost of the subject well should it be dry hole, and \$350,000 is a reasonable estimate of the cost of the subject well as a completed Morrow producing well.

(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator within 15 days after the entry of this order in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.

(9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs within 15 days after the entry of this order should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 100 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(11) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(12) That \$150.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Morrow, Atoka, Strawn, and Canyon formations underlying the N/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled -3-Case No. 5026 Order No. R-4599

 (\cdot)

to form a standard 318.76-acre gas spacing and proration unit to be dedicated to a well currently being drilled at a standard location for the above-described formations 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 7.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall continue the drilling of said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test the Morrow formation;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to completion, or abandonment, within 90 days after the commencement thereof on May 22, 1973, said operator shall appear before the Commission and show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Superior Oil Company is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That \$250,000 is hereby established as the estimated well costs of a dry hole to the Morrow formation, and \$350,000 is hereby established as the estimated well costs of a well completed to produce from the Morrow formation.

(4) That within 15 days from the date of entry of this order, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:

-4-Case No. 5026 Order No. R-4599

> (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 15 days after the entry of this order.

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 100 percent of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 15 days after the date of this order.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.

(9) That \$150.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each nonconsenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating such well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each nonconsenting working interest.

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

Case No. 5026 Order No. R-4599 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated. STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -76 TRUJILLO, Chairman 1.7 R. ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member & Secretary Â A. L. PORTER, Jr., Menber SEAL ويتعجب بعجر ŧ έ. dr/


Mr. A. L. Porter, Member & Secretary State of New Mexico Oil Conservation & Commission Post Office Box 2088 Re: Case No. 5026 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Force Pooling of Mineral Interests in $N/\frac{1}{2}$, Sec. 7, T-23-S, R-27-E South Carlsbad Field Eddy County, New Mexico

2 H

I am the owner of undivided $\frac{1}{2}$ -interest in 160 acres of Oil, Mineral and Gas Rights, located in the $N/\frac{1}{2}$ of Section Dear Mr. Porter: 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, now under lease to Superior Oil Company. I wish to state my position as being in favor of the Force Pooling and support Superior Oil Company in their appli-

cation for 'force pooling of all mineral interests' per Case No. 5026 to be heard before you July. 11, 1973, and therefore

am in full agreement.

John T. Stephens &. John T. Stephens, Sr.

JTS:k

5024

Docket No. 19-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 11, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1)

 Consideration of the allowable production of gas for August, 1973, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for August, 1973.

CASE 4749: (Reopened) (Continued from the June 6, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 4749 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4338, which order established special rules and regulations for the Humble City-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre proration units. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should be developed on other than 40-acre units.

CASE 5019:

: Application of Cities Service Oil Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the S/2 of Section 14, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled in an undesignated Morrow gas pool at a standard location in Unit K of said Section 14. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and up to 200 percent charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5020:

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool, including a provision for 320-acre drilling and proration units. In the absence of objection, this pool will be placed on 320-acre spacing rather than the present 160-acre spacing.

CASE 5021:

Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location and special pool allowable, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its proposed New Mexico "B" Well No. 9 at an unorthodox location 940 feet from the North line and 1510 feet from the East line of Section 27, Township 10 South, Range 32 East, Mescalero-Devonian Pool,

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - July 11, 1973

Docket No. 19-73 -2-

(Case 5021 continued from page 1)

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the assignment of a special depth bracket allowable for said pool of 604 barrels of oil per day.

CASE 5022:

2: Application of Skelly Oil Company for an exception to Rule 104, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to Rule 104, authority to produce its Mexico "L" Wells Nos. 1 and 23 located less than 330 feet from each other in Unit A of Section 5, Township 25 South, Range 38 East, and its Mexico "J" Wells Nos. 2 and 23 located less than 330 feet from each other in Unit O in Section 32, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, and its Mexico "J" Wells Nos. 4 and 17 located less than 330 feet from each other in Unit N of said Section 32, all in the Dollarh.de-Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, each 40-acre unit being limited to one top unit allowable.

CASE 5023:

23: Application of Skelly Oil Company for a waterflood project, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pilot waterflood project by the injection of water into the Upper and Lower San Andres formations through perforations in the intervals from 4207 feet to 4418 feet and from 4676 to 4849 feet in its Hobbs "T" Well No. 11 located in Unit P of Section 33, Township 7 South, Range 33 East, Chaveroo-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

CASE 5024:

Application of Midwest Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Cottonwood Spring Unit Area comprising 3838 acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Township 25 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5025:

Application of The Superior Oil Company for down-hole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Upper Seven Rivers gas and Lower Seven Rivers oil in the wellbore of its State "12" Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 12, Township 21 South, Range 35 East, Eumont Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Said well was authorized as a gas-oil dual completion in the Eumont Pool by Commission Order DC-142.

CASE 5026:

Application of The Superior Oil Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow, Atoka, Strawn and Canyon formations underlying the N/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a 150 percent charge for risk involved in drilling said well. Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - July 11, 1973

Docket No. 19-73 -3-

CASE 5027:

Application of Dalport Oil Corporation for the amendment of Order No. R-4553, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4553 to provide that the well to be drilled on the proration unit pooled by said order shall be located in Unit G of Section 17, Township 12 South, Range 31 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, rather than Unit J of said Section 17. In the absence of objection, Order No. R-4553 will be amended as above.

CASE 5015: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying Section 16, Township 24 South, Range 26 East, adjacent to the White City-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a standard 640-acre unit for said pool, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and up to 200 percent charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5010:

(Continued from the June 27, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the N/2 of Section 18, Township 18 South, Range 26 East adjacent to the West Atoka Morrow Gas Pool. Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1650 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of said Section 18, the unorthodox location of which was previously approved by Commission Order No. R-4508. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and up to 200 percent charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5012:

12: (Continued from the June 27, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Gandy Construction for an oil treating plant permit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority for the construction and operation of an oil treating plant for the purpose of treating and reclaiming sediment oil at a site in the SE/4 of Section 11, or the SW/4 of Section 12, Township 10 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Superion Ex 1 Une 5 Complete Colompile

| REPORT DECK | UTTO MUTTER |
|-------------|-------------|
| REPERSION | Stop . |
| APPL - | 026 |
| CASE No | |

Gulf Oil Corporation

Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: Mr. R. E. Griffith

Mobil Oil Corporation

P. O. Box 1150

P. O. Box 633

Gentlemen:

347

March 22, 1973

Pennzoil Company P. O. Box 1828 Midland, Texas 79701 Attn: Mr. J. E. Davidson

1435 Bank of The Southwest Bldg. Wainoco, Inc. Houston, Texas 77002 Attn: Mr. G. R. Diamond

Midland, Texas 79701 Attn: Mr. John D. Howard Stephens Unit No. 1, Eddy County, New Mexico RE: Proposed Joint Venture

The Superior Oil Company proposes the formation of a 318.16 acre working interest unit, consisting of the North Half (N/2) of WOINING INCLUSE WILL, CONSISTING OF THE NOTER NATE (N/4) OF Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the drilling of a 11,500 foot Morrow test. Said test well will be located 1980' FNN and FNN or 1980' FNN and FNN of said contion located 1980' FNL and FWL or 1980' FNL and FEL of said Section 7,

According to our information, the ownership of the North Half

of Section 7 is as follows:

Percentage Acres 75.43374% 11.14534% 240.00 Company . 4.35944% The Superior Oil Company 35.46 5.83983% 13.87 Pennzoil Company 3.22165% 13.58 Wainoco, Inc. 100.00000% 10.25 Gulf Oil Corporation Mobil Oil Corporation 318.16

It is our plan to commence this proposed well as soon as the rig It is our plan to commence this proposed well as soon as the rig on our presently drilling Stephens "A" well No. 1 is available. If such rig is not available, we will commence the test well no later than May 25, 1973.

March 22, 1973 Page 2

Gulf Oil Corporation, et al

Attached is our AFE No. F-312-1 which reflects the cost of a dry hole to be \$250,000.00 and the cost of a completed well to be \$350,000.00. Time being of the essence, we ask that you please advise at your earliest convenience whether or not you wish to participate in

this proposed venture.

yours very truly,

THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

Raymond Parker District Landman

RP/mg

Enc1s

WAINOCO, INC. 1433 BANK OF THE SOUTHWEST EUILDING HOUSTON, TEXAS 77002 713-222-6488

May 16, 1973

The Superior Oil Company P. O. Box 1900 Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. Raymond Parker

Stephens Unit No. 1 Re: South Carlsbad Field Eddy County, New Mexico ć

RECEIVED

MAY 1 8 1973

THE SUPERIOR OIL CO. MIDLAND LAND DEPT

Gentlemen:

In accordance with your letter dated March 22, 1973, returned herewith please find one copy of your AFE No. F-312-1 covering the drilling of the captioned we which has been executed on behalf of Wainoco, Inc.

Yours very truly,

WAINOCO, /NC.

G. R. Diamond

enclosure GRD:sr

AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE AFE NO. F-312-1

| WELL: | Stephens No. | 1 | | | |
|---|--------------------|-----------------|--|--|--------|
| FIELD: | South Carlsba | d | | • | |
| COUNTY & STATE: | Eddy County, | New Mexico | | | 5 07 F |
| LOCATION | 1980' FNL & I | FWL or 1980' F | NL & FEL, Sect | tion 7, T-23-8 | |
| | | ESTIMA | TED COMPLETIO | N STATUS: Gas | 3 |
| ESTIMATED TOTAL DEPT | 11,900 | <u>IIIII</u> | • | | • |
| INTANGIBLES: | | | e de la composition de | 135,000 | |
| putiling CC | ntractor Fees | · | 4 | 5,000 | • |
| Drilling C | ocation and Roads | B | | 6,000 | |
| Trucking | | | | 2,000 | |
| Trucking | and Tool Rental | | | 7,000 | |
| Tubular In: | spection | | | 23,000 | • |
| | • 4 | | | 18,000 | |
| Demonsting | and Cementing Ser | vices | | 9,000 | |
| Electrical | Surveys | • | | 6,500 | |
| Breccricas | g and Testing | | | 5,000 | |
| Ferroration | Fracturing | 1 | | 5,000 | |
| Completion | Expense | | | 26,300 | • |
| Miscellan | ous | | | and the second s | |
| 5. | TAL ESTIMATED INT | ANGIBLES | • | \$247,800 | |
| TANGIBLES: | . • | | • | \$ 2,500 | |
| 0 | 13-3/8" | 350' | | 30,000 | |
| Casing: | 9-5/8" | 5,500* | | 36,000 | |
| · · · · · | 5-1/2" | 11,900' | | 9,000. | |
| Tubing: | 2-3/8" | 11,000' | • | 9,200 | |
| Vega Tree | | | | 500 | |
| ··· • ··· · · | | pment | | 15,000 | |
| Packets a | ery and Separatio | on Equipment | | | |
| | | | · _ | \$102,200 | • |
| m | OTAL ESTIMATED TAI | NGIBLES | • | Ş102,200 | |
| | | | | \$350,000 | |
| n | OTAL PRODUCING WE | LL COST | 5 | 3330,000 | |
| N | STIMATED DRY HOLE | | | \$250,000 | · · · |
| E State Sta | STIMATED DAT HOLE | | | | • |
| - | | | 1 a. | | • |
| | 22 | ана. Алагана | APPROVED: | (OPERATOR) | |
| APPROVED: (NON | -OPERATOR) | - | THE SUPER | IOR OIL COMPAN | YN |
| 1000 | OTNC: | | THE DOLDIC | · / | |
| | | • . | · | 2 Bin | ek. |
| | 1. MILLO.1. | | $BY: \underline{\Lambda}.$ | Line Cart | |
| BY:Presid | lent | • | | 3-17-7 | 1.7 |
| rieste | | • | - 4 - | 3-17-7 | 2 |

DATE:

TDC/jf 3-16-73

DATE:___

1973

May 16,

Mobil Oil Corporation

P.O. BOX 633 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

April 23, 1973

REBEIVED APR 24 1973 THE SUPERIOR OIL CO. MIDLAND LAND DEPT

The Superior Oil Company P. 0. Box 1900 Midland, Texas 79701

Attention Mr. Raymond Parker

PROPOSED JOINT VENTURE STEPHENS UNIT NO. 1 EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Attached is your AFE for the subject well which has been approved by Mobil subject to approval of an acceptable Operating Agreement. When the well is Gentlemen: started, please call a daily drilling report Monday through Friday to Mrs. Thena Bullion, 684-8211, Ext. 322. Also, please furnish Mr. Lloyd Haseltine at the above address one conv of all logs run on the well. Unon completion at the above address one copy of all logs run on the well. Upon completion of the well, furnish us a copy of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

completion report.

Yours very truly, John Frank

John D. Howard Joint Interest Administrator Midland Producing Area

bg Attachment

Copier Aministry Des D Rissola A (Mills

AFE NO. F-312-1

| | Stephens No. 1 | | • | |
|---------------------------------------|---|-----------------|---------------------------------------|------------|
| WELL: | South Carlsbad | | | • |
| FIELD: | | | · · · · | |
| COUNTY & STATE: | Eddy County, N | ew Mexico | & FEL, Section 7, T-23 | -S, R-27-B |
| LOCATION | 1980' FNL & FW | IL or 1980. INL | G TEST ON STATUS: G | as |
| • | 11,900 | ESTIMATE | D COMPLETION STATUS: G | |
| ESTIMATED TOTAL DEPTH | 11,700 | | | |
| INTANGIBLES: | • | | \$135,000 | 7 |
| Ininio | Toos | • | 5,000 | |
| Drilling Con | tractor Fees | • | 6,000 | |
| Preparing Lo | cation and Roads | | 2,000 | |
| | | | 7,000 | |
| Rouinment an | d Tool Rental | | 23,000 | • |
| Tubular Insp | pection | | 18,000 | |
| Drilling Muc | 1 | lage | E 000 | |
| Computing al | nd Cemencing | 1000 | 9,000 | |
| | SHEVEYS | | 6,500 | |
| norforating | and lescino | | 5,000 | |
| Formation F | racturing | | 5,000 | |
| Completion | Expense | • | 26,300 | • |
| Completion | | · · · | | |
| Miscellaneo | 100 | 4 | \$247,800 | |
| TOT | AL ESTIMATED INTA | NGIBLES | | |
| • | | • | • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | |
| TANGIBLES: | | | \$ 2,500 | |
| TANGI DHUO. | | 350" | 30,000 | |
| Casing: | 13-3/8" | 5,500' | 36,000 | |
| | 9-5/8" | 11,900' | | |
| • | 5-1/2" | 11,000' | 9,000 | |
| Tubing: | 2-3/8" | 11,000 | 9,200 | |
| | - T. | | 500 | |
| Aluas and | nd Downhole Equip | pment | 15,000 | - |
| Packers ~ | nd Downhole Equip ery and Separation | on Equipment | | |
| Tank ball | | • | \$102,200 | |
| · · · · · · | MAL ESTIMATED TA | NGIBLES | • | |
| | | | \$350,000 | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | OTAL PRODUCING WE | IL COST | | |
| | | | \$250,000 | Ē |
| | STIMATED DRY HOLI | COST | • • • • • | |
| E | STIMIED DUT HOR | | | 21 10 |
| | | | | |
| | | | APPROVED: (OPERATO | JR) |
| · | 1 | | | |
| APPROVED: (NON- | -OPERATOR) | 44 | THE SUPERIOR OIL CO | MPANY |
| | CORPORATION | | THE SUPERIOR OIL OF | |

Binch

3-17-73

BY:

DATE:

APPROVED: MOBIL OIL CORFORATION

BY: DATE TDC/jf 3-16-73

WESTERN DIVISION OFFICE • WALL TOWERS WEST - MIDLAND, TEXAS, • PHONE (915) 682-7316 MAILING ADDRESS: P. O. DRAWER 1828 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

March 28, 1973

RECELVED

THE SUPERIOR OIL CO. MIDLAND LAND DEPT

The Superior Oil Company P. O. Box 1900 Midland, Texas 79701

COMPANY

11

Attention: Mr. Raymond Parker

Re: Proposed Stephens Unit #1 N/2 Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to your letter of March 22, 1973, proposing a working interest unit covering the N/2 Section 7, and the drilling of a Morrow test on this unit.

We will give you an immediate answer in this regard as soon as we see the logs on your presently drilling well located in the S/2 of Section 7.

In the meantime, we have appreciated being contacted by you in this regard.

Please let us know if we are able to furnish anything further at this time.

Very truly yours, NAT James A. Davidson

JAD/mlm

cc: Wainoco, Inc. 1435 Bank of Southwest Bldg. Houston, Texas 77002 Attn: Mr. G. R. Diamond

Gulf Oil Company-U.S. EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT P. O. Drawer 1150 MIDLAND DISTRICT Midland, Texas 79701 W. B. Hopkins District MANAGER April 4, 1973 A. Hord DISTRICT EXPLORATION MANAGER L. PIKO DISTRICT PRODUCTION NAMAGER Re: Proposed Joint Venture M. B. MOSOLOY DISTRICT SERVICES HANAGER Stephens Unit No. 1 EDDY COUNTY, New Mexico RECEIVED The Superior Oil Company Arr 5 1973 P. O. Box 1900 Midland, TX 79701 THE SUPERIOR OIL CO. MIDLARD LAND DEPT Attention: Mr. Raymond Parker Gentlemen: This is in reply to your letter of March 22, 1973, in which you proposed the drilling of an 11,900 foot Morrow test in the N/2 of Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Gulf Oil Corporation is agreeable to joining your proposed unit, subject, of course, to a satisfactory Operating Agreement.

Yours very truly,

(10000)

R. E. GRIFFITH District Landman

RCB/dch



ZOIL COMPANY

WESTERN DIVISION OFFICE • WALL TOWERS WEST • MIDLAND, TEXAS, • PHONE (915) 682-7316 MAILING ADDRESS: P. O. DRAWER 1828 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

May 23, 1973

The Superior Oil Company P. O. Box 1900 Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. W. R. Lewis

Re: No. 1 Stephens N/2 Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to our various correspondence concerning your above captioned proposed well.

Due to our acreage being committed to an old gas contract under which we receive approximately 17½¢ per MCF, we are unable to participate in the drilling of the well and we are not interested in farming-out our acreage.

It would be preferable from our standpoint if you could delay the drilling of the well until such time as the FPC approves a new area rate, which we believe will be no later than this Summer.

We very much regret the necessity of not being able to cooperate with you in the regard. Please advise if we might furnish anything further at this time.

Very truly yours, nosition, James A. Davidson SUPERIOR WI Pennzoil Co. WI Gulf Oil WI Wainoco, Inc. WI Mobil Oil WI 75.29176 11.20906 5.87589 4.38261 3.24068

JAD/m1m

| J APPLICATION TO FORCE I N/2 SE | ASE NO. 5026 ULY 11, 1973 BY SUPERIOR OIL CO POOL MINERAL INTERN C. 7, T-23-S, R-27 TH CARLSBAD FIELD COUNTY, NEW MEXICO | -E | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
|---|--|---------------------------------------|--|---------------------------------------|---------|
| | | | | | |
| | 7. | - · · | 1 | - | |
| Interest of Parties in N/2 S | sec. /: | | | | |
| Interest of Idian | | ç | STATUS OF W.I. | | |
| | | | A DUDDENT DA | Thur we | |
| | 1. S. | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | OTEPHENS NU. | L | , |
| • | PER | CENT | participat | e | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | ACKES 75 | .29176 | Non-Conser | IC . | |
| COMPANY The Superior Oil Company | | .20906 | participat | ;e | |
| The Superior Old | | 5.87589 | participa | te | |
| Pennzoil Company | 18.73 | 4.38261 | Participa | te | |
| Gulf Oil Corp. | 13.97 | 3.24068 | | | |
| Wainoco, Inc. | 10.33 | 0.00000 | | | 00/19 |
| Wainoco, Inc. Mobil Oil Corp. Participating Working Int | 318.70 | stept | nens No. 1 Wel | - 11.20 | 906% |
| The The | erest in Current D | JLTTTT'' | | 100.00 | 000% |
| Participating Working Inc | oct | | | | |
| Participating Working Inter Non-Consent Working Inter | esc | | | 11 Th | |
| Non-Consent Working - Non-Consent Share of Dri | | and to b | e borne by | | |
| | 114ng and Completi | on costs to | | | |
| Concent Share of Dri | 111119 | | | | |
| Non-Consent Share of Dri The Superior Oil Company | | | | | |
| The Superver | 39,300 | | | | · · · · |
| CALCULATED MORRON RESERV | AES: | · · · · · | | | |
| CALCULATED TROP | Analysis - 5,500,0 are of Reserves Af | 100 MCF | 512,140 MCF | | |
| Decline Curve | Analysis – Jyes Af | iter Royalty - | - ,-,- | | |
| Non-Consent Sh | are of Reserver | | | | |
| NOR | | | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | 1 | - | 19 | |
| CALCULATED MORRON ECONO | DMICS: | | | | |
| CALCULATED MORNON | 1. · | | 50 g - 10 de | | 10 29 |
| *Year of Fay | out: 19// | 95 | 100% Ris | k Factor - | 18.5% |
| *Year of Fay Net Income B | efore FIT: \$37,5 | superior assu | ming 100% Kie | | |
| Net Income a | ate of Return to | Johon | | 1 | |
| Calculated | | | н. - С. | | |

*Calculation of Economics based on Committed Gas Price of Non-Consent Party.

UR NUTTER 80 ON 00M/-APPL CASE









DENNEDIC OFERATED







Ł





0789 44

KENARET & ESSER CO. KON X J FOO CACEES



4tuold 22d JOSWW

Ислана в комана со чиста и и се и се и и





| | KOE 5 YEARS BY MONTHS X 3 LOG CYCLES KEUFFEL & ESSER CO. | 46 6690 MADE IN U.S.A. | | | | | |
|---|--|--|------------|----------------|---|---|------------|
| | 6 | Gas. Pr | od. MMCM | EPM à | • | | |
| Jan, Feb | | IIIIiii | Thur | <u>0 ~ ~ ~</u> | | | 000 |
| 10 Apr. | | | | | | | m i |
| June June June June June June June June | | | | | | | |
| Aug. Sept. Oct. | | | | | | 2 & VHIX3 = 32 | P.OMMCF |
| Nov. Dec. | | | | | ╾┶╌┧╍╏╌┽╌┾╍╆╌┧╸╏╸╏╴┙┽╌┧╌╿╎╏┇╎╎ ╺╌╅╾╅╴╽╸┽╼╎╌┾╌╡╵╍┝┥┾┧╵┽┥┿╷╝┊╬╴ ╺ | | |
| Jan, Feb. Mar. | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | ┿╾┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┶┙┙╝ ┑┝╼┾╸┠╺┠╾┽┶┍┿╍┶┝┿╘┿┇┥┇╝┇ | | |
| HA July | | ╼┶╼╪╴┫╼╪╼╞╌╏╶┟┨╵┶╏╶╸╏╏┊ ╧╅╾╁╾┠╺┶╶┝╌┺╼┳┨╶╌┷┺┝┝╏┾┇ | | | | | |
| Sept. Oct. | | | | | ┪╾┿╍╫╌╌╄╌╴╌╽┍╬┟┝┝┥┥┥┥┥┥┥ ┝╺┝┙┍┑╼╌┥╧ ╎╴ ┙┍┥┥┥┥┥┥┥┥ | | |
| Nov. | | ╶┝╾╀╸╽╼╁╸╛╼┨╴┇ ╺┼╾┝╼┠╼┼╾┶╶┧╼┇╷┇┽┍╕┇╽┇┇ ╺┼╾┝╼┠╍┼╾┶╌┧╼┇╷┇┽┍╕╣╽┇┇ | | | | | - |
| Jan. Feb. Mar. | | | | | ┶┽┽┨╺┽╌╡╼┽┽╏╶┽╺┿┽┶┠╎┽╝╛╹┇┇┇ ╾┽╴┨╾┼╦╾╅╌┦╵┾╎╶┿╡┙┽┇┙┚┇┇┇┇┇ | | |
| Di Apr. | | ┝╼┼╼┤╺╎┑┽┎╝┥╎╎╎╴┥┥╸ ┝╼╎╼┥╼┾╦┼╸╎╼╎╵╴┥╵╸╴ | | | | | |
| July Aug | | | | | ╾┶╍┲╼┸╼╶ ┍╶╌╶╶╴╷╶╴╴╌╌╴╴ ┚╶╴╸╸╸╸╸ | | |
| Sept. | | | | | | | |
| Nov. Dec. Jan. | | | | | ┽╌┧╺╞╌┶╌╌┙┛╌╍╞┽┪┙┙┽╿┫┇┹┇║╢ ╅╌╆╼┝╌┾╌┾╵┝╌┾╼╌╴┟┶┾┙┫┍┽╝╝╝╷ | | |
| Feb. Mar. | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | N S DAD | 12 |
| Aug. | | | | | | Real Property | |
| Sept. Oct. Nov. | | ┿╾┣╾┲╼┼╼┨╼╏╸╤╎╴╴╸╸╶┾╻╺ ╾╸┝╼╍┑╼╴╌╴┝┍┇╌╄┽╺┾┼╸╴ ┶╸╴╺╸╼ | | | | X S Land | |
| Dec. | | | | | | A REAL | 5] |
| Mar. Apr. | | | | | | Mer. | , , |
| 10 July | | | | | <u>.</u> | 3-55 | |
| Dec. | | 1 en san e | | | | STANDER 6. | 2 T |
| Oct. Nov. | Con | | Rod. BBN | | | | |
| | | | Prod. Bbl. | 10. | | | |
| | 0 0 0 | N W | | | | Tet. Co Marter Co Alexandres Ent. Near By Levas Ent. Near By Levas Ent. 1-23-5 R-27.E. | |
| 1. I . (1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 | | | | 8 | | | |

1,000

| KE S YEAR | S BY MONTHS 46 6690 | | |
|--|-------------------------------------|--|--------------------------------------|
| | UFFEL & ESSER CO. Gas Prod. MMCF | PM D | + 000 × + |
| G Joly Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. | | 6 -1 - 7 3 = 4 - 5 - 8 - MMC - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - | |
| In Feb. Mar. 19.72 In Feb. Mar. In Feb. M | | | Billips Pet. Co. Sillips Pet. Co. |
| | | | |

.

÷

And Approximate Appro

se. Pty



4+ WW Sond 229

| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | F - | TER | NOIS | | | 1407 818 243 3435 | 19_ |
|------|------|------------|---|----|-------|---|-----------|-------|---|----|--------|------|---|-----|-----|---|----|----|--|---|------------|---|---------|---------------------------------------|--------|---|------|
| 47 | 1 | | | | | | · · · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | Z | MAN SCI | NO. / 3 | 020 | 41.6 542 1415 | 19- |
| 35 R | 111 | | | | · · · | | | · . : | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | IN EQ | _ Z | | 1. 1. | | 19 |
| 1202 | 200 | , : . : | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | EXAM | CITAVG | EXH413 | | | 19_ |
| 00 | JA N | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | ORE | CONSE | 201 | С Z | 200 Jana 200 | 19_ |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 1 | Ō | 5 | CAS |)))) (1)) | 19 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 19 |
| | | | | | | | | | | ΞĿ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | ауя рес 1435 | 19_ |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 19 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | аук | 19 |
| | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 335 235 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | | 57 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 2978 2990 2415 2850 | 19 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | нүж Эзб 1435 Эхрг | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 272 272 272 272 272 272 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | - | | | | | | 273 | - |
| | - | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | 1418 2415 1017 | |
| 3 | 126 | 1W | 9 | 72 | /= | • | -/- | G W | · | 50 | wi | 2 | 4 | = 0 | 047 | 2 | -7 | -7 | | | | | | | | 220 220 2435 | I NI |

Atnom/JOMM FUT 250

исоный и трака со Кока ха гос састее ники ча кака ча Кока ха акта и поилиа ча еваа • • • • •







PUEX 4 GSOZG



.

47 6840 し、そ 20 YEARS BY MONTHS へ み X J LOG CYCLES KEUFFEL & CASER CO.

t Ž

(

Gas Food. MCF Per Month

| | | | | | | | | | | | | × | | Mod | ب | | | | م مو | 5 | | ٢ | | ĩi | 5 | ٦Î | 1 | ř |
|-----------------|------------|--------------------------|---|-----------|-------------|---------|--|------------|---|---|---|---|---------------------------------------|------------------------|----------|----|---------|---------------|-------|----------|------------------------------|--------|------|---------------------------------|----------|-------------------------|----------------|-----|
| 19 | ;]• | | . | Ĩ | Ĭ | ی | | Ĭ— | Î | | Ť | š | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | - | ╀ |
| 11- | 3 10 | 192 193 10 | | | | | •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• | | | | - | | | | | | 1 | \rightarrow | | | onnachtor. | -5-3- | 7.1_ | | | | | - |
| /_61 | | - 1 | | | | | | | | | Ĺ | T | | | | Π. | V | | | Į | 4-TF K. | HSKIES | 1-1 | 1 | 2 | C | , 5 | Ţ |
| 19 | | <u>د</u> | | | | * . | | 11 - 1 | | | - | | · · · · · · · | | | | | | | } | - 1-1-73 3-1-73 6-1-73 | | | | | | | |
| | - 1 | 1 N Z 1 N Z | | | | | | | | | | | | - 115 (V) - 115 (V) | | | | | | K | <u> </u> | am = | 2,35 | 8.3 | M | hc | F | |
| 19 | | (C 1.1). 1.11 E | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| # | - 10 | [P] | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19_/~ | 7 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19 | - | 1 <u>5</u> . | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | ╉ |
| 6 | 11 | не 191 10. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19 / | • ا • | AR. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| /- 19 | | (P1.) | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| (Ø | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | | TTEL | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1.111 1.111 1.111 | | |
| 19 | | EC. A.B. J.W.E | | | ļ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 14-11 | | .e. | | | | | | | | | | | 1.1 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - |
| 0. <u>1.</u> 61 | 2 | A.R. 18.E 1.P.T | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19. |) | <u>(C.</u> 48. | | : distata | | | | | | | | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 51 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19 | . " | 4.8. 142 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | - | LFT EC. A.R. | | | | | | | | | | | ····· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | |
| | 5 L 5 L | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | · · | | | | | | : | | |
| 19 | 5 | EC AR. SVE | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | Ì |
| Ľ | - | (41 (C | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | |
| 19 | 1 | 48 758 191 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | Liiii N | 1111 | 1:::4 | 10 1 00 | ° 1 |
| - 61 | ; • | 45. | | | | | | | | | + | | | | | | | | | | | | | c (| ŝ | | | |
| | 5 | 171E 1217 122 | | | | - | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | . { | UNIT J, SEC. 12, T-23-S, R-26-E | OUTH (| P | | , |
| 19 | , , | 4.H. 1.4.E | | | · · · · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | SEC. | CARLS | ENNZOI | | - |
| 19 | ŀ | (17) | 18 2 1 1 1 7 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - | | | | | | | | + | 1 | | | | | | | | - | | | | 21 21 2 | NAD MO | | | |
| | 5 | | | | | | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | • | | | | - - | | | | | NFL M | RROW I | TED. | | |
| 19 | ; [- | <u>ec</u> 47 116 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | S, R- | GAS PO | INC. | | |
| | ŀ | | | | | · | | ļ | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 26-E | <u>S</u> | | | |
| 10 | 1 | ** : \$ 7 : # 2 | | | | ب مربعت | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | . <u>.</u> | | | | | | | |
| \mathbb{N} | - { | <u>.</u> | > | | <u>}</u> | ļ | | Ĵ | | _ | | 0 | | ,, | <u>.</u> | | <u></u> | | | ā | | N | ι | م | | | | |

AT 6840 TO X 3 LOG CYCLES NOTING REUMEL Y LISER CO.

MMSCE Per Month


KEUFEL & LSSER CO.

þ 19.72 1-1-23 Cum = 3172 MMCF 3-1-73 Cum = 380 MMCF 6-1-73 Cum = 4430 MMCF DEC R 19 73 SEPT Cume-1-73=14068 861 ¥ DEC 19_7.4 ¥ A 8. -----_12: JUN -----51#7 DEC. 19____ -3 U N E 52+1 CEC. HAR, JUNE 6 EEEE 5 L PT otc. 19 MAR. 1111 16.86 SEPT DEC. -61 RAR. 74 10 M E 58.07. DEC. 19 JUNE SEPT. 0 T C 19 1 HAR. JUNE - : -SEPT DEC. 19 KAR. HT:: EH 5117 DEC **#A1.** 5 तिम: 10×2; sen DEC. 5 HAR. 52.97 **...** t Fr DEC. 19_ HA1. ----------10.81 5 T. P.T. 1 DEC 19 MAR. JUK 51.PT DEC. 19_ **RA**R. 1 U N I ster ------ 12 CTC. 19 Penseil Conspans JŲM SEP 19 M 4 2 JUNI ÷ :ser hē 19___ *** -Jak 5627 355 19_ 448 JUN SEPT erc 5647 *S* 2 2 1.25 100

MMSCF Per Month

Condensale Bbl Per Manth ---

20 YEARS BY NONTHS TOTAL X 3 LOG CYCLES REUFFEL A ESSER CO. 47 6840



| | F | 5 | · | 3 | İ | ĭ | i | ĻĨ | Ĩ | 1 <u>0</u> 0 | | ` | Ĭ | | Ĩ | Ì | 1 | Ĺ | 000000000000000000000000000000000000000 | | | | | | | |
|--------|---------------------|----------------------|---------------------------------------|------------|----------|-------------|----------|----|-----|--|---|----------|---------------|---|---------|------------|---------------------------------------|----|---|--------|----------|-------------|------------|-------------------------|------------|----------|
| 21 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | • | | | | | | |
| ~ . | EPT | | | | | | | | | | r | 10 5- | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | |
| 5 | *** | · · · · · · · | | | | 1 | | | -†- | | B | 49.5-1 | 4:=20 9-71 | 2. | 8 | 7 <i>#</i> | | | 5 | | | | | $\overline{\mathbf{N}}$ | | Ť |
| 1 | ILNE IEPT | | <u> </u> | | · | : <u></u> . | | | - · | | | | | · | | .4 | ÷ | +1 | $-\zeta$ | - | <u> </u> | | | <u>}</u> | <u></u> | |
| _ | | | | | | ļ | | | | · [| | | | | | | | | ~ | | <u> </u> | [· | | | | |
| 3 | 41.1 14.12 | | · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | - | <u> </u> | - | | Ψ. | | <u> </u> | | |
| V | EPT tc. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 5 | | | | | 64 | ";} | 17 | 7 |
| ă, | 248. 1542 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 5 | .1 | cum 6-1- 46,958 | B Conv | | Ci | m | 6 | 1-7 | |
| ר ע | 111 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | F4720 | | | | | 50 | | |
| ; | <u>115.</u> 144. | | | · · · · · | | | | | + | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| J | IVNE SEPT | | | 1 1 1 | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | |
| 4 | не. | | | | | | - | | | | | | | · | | | | - | | | | | | | | |
| 5 1 | HAR. IUNE | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1.11 | • | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ภ | 51.PT | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 6 | KAR. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 2 | 10×0 5697 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | T |
| 5 | DEC RAR. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1.22 | | | | |
| | JÜKE SEPT | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| V | 0EC. | | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | | | |
| , | KAR. JUNE | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | = | | | | |
| 3 | 5693 | | | | | | | | | a secondaria de la companya de la compan | | | 233 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 5 | HAR. | | | | | | | | | | | | | ΞĒ | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 2 | JUNE SEPT | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 5 | DIC NAR. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ઝ | 70 S E | | | | | | | | | 1 | <u>i</u> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 0 | 5EPT <u>9EC.</u> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ō | NAR. JUNE | | | | | | 1== | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 5EP1 640 | | | | | - | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 5 | KAR. | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | | ;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;; | | | | | | | | | | | | | * 101 101 111 | | |
| | JUNE SEPT | | | | | 1 | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 5 | <u>DFE.</u> H49. | | | | | | 1 | | | | | | | 37 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| · 1 | JUNE | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | 1 n m | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | DIC. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 19 | #48. JUNE | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | <u></u> | | | | | | | NI. | 5 | 90 | ò | , |
| | SEPT DEC. | | | | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | 12 | | :. | | | | | Ĥ. | R | 0 | | 2 |
| 19 | WÁH. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | m | L | \mathbb{N} | -2-2 | s⊤l ⊾ |
| | JUNE SEPT | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 1 | | - | | 5 | 6 | \mathbf{G} | | 5 |
| 61 | <u>рес.</u> Ная. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | $\left \cdot \right $ | | | | | 20 | 8 | R | -} | 7 |
| - | JUNE SEPI | | <u> </u> | <u> </u> | | 1 | - | ŀ | | 1 .: :: | | | | | - | <u>-</u> | - | | | | | ſr. | N (| \mathcal{M} | 0 - N | 5 |
| | 513 | | | | | | | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | <u> </u> | 8-0- | 5- | \square | _ 2 | j |
| 19 | 34 N C | - 11 - 40 <u>1</u> - | | | | | | | | - | <u>.</u> | . : | | | | | | | | | | | 0 | S | 0_1 | K 0 |
| | 58.PT 586. | | | | 4 4 | | | | | | | 1 | | | 1 | | | | | | <u> </u> | N | | 000 | | |
| - 19 | W.B | | | 1 | 1 | | | | | | | | 1 | | | | | | | | | F | (o ` | N | 0- 1 | |
| | JUNE SEPT | | • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | | + | - | | | | · | | | - . · | - | - | 1 | | | | | | amp | F | ことい | $ \hat{1}$ | - |
| 61 | 215 NAR | <u> </u> | ļ | - | | - | | | | | · · · · | | | | | | | | | | | | 1 | 10 | | - |
| | JUNI | | | | | | | | | | · '- <u></u> | ļ | | | | | | | | | · | 20 | | RR | - | |
| , | 5621 222 | <u></u> | | <u> </u> | <u> </u> | <u> </u> | Ť | , | | | _ <u>}</u> | ļ Ļ | | | Ļ_ | | | | | | <u></u> | K | i | 2-2 | | |

PU & X 4

MAJOWW 1 = 29 JAI U 05



KOE 20 YEARS BY MONTHS 47 6843





KOT 20 YEARS BY HONTHS 47 6840



FENNZOIL UNITED, INC. MOBIL "12" FEDERAL NO. 1 CARLSBAD SOUTH MORROW FIELD EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

____,000,000

47 6840



KOTELS BY MONTHS

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING; SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL, SOUTH CARLSBAD-ATOXA GAS POOL, SOUTH CARLSBAD-STRAWN GAS POOL, SOUTH CARLSBAD-CANYON GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

OCKET M

Case No. 5026

APPLICATION

Comes now the Superior Oil Company by its attorneys and applies to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission for an Order pooling all mineral interests in the North half of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the purpose of forming a 318.76 acre proration and spacing unit in the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, South Carlsbad-Atoka Gas Pool, South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, and South Carlsbad-Canyon Gas Pool, and in support of its Application states:

1. Applicant is the operator and working interest owner under Oil and Gas leases covering the NE/4 and the E/2 NW/4 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising 240 acres, more or less.

2. Applicant proposes to drill a well upon the aforesaid acreage 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 7, which well is projected to the South Carlsbad-Morrow, Atoka, Strawn and Canyon Gas Pools.

3. Applicant proposes to dedicate the N/2 of said Section 7, comprising 318.76 acres, more or less, to its proposed well. Attached to this Application is a plat showing the location of the proposed well, the acreage that would be dedicated to the proposed well and existing offset wells; also attached to this

-1-

CONSTRUCT MAILED

pere 6-24

Application is a list of the names and addresses of all owners of working interest, overriding royalty and royalty interests in the N/2 of said Section 7, insofar as they are known to the

4. Although the Applicant has attempted to obtain the Applicant.

voluntary agreement of all mineral interests for the drilling of the proposed well, there remain mineral interest owners who have not agreed and, therefore, the Applicant seeks an Order of the Commission pooling all mineral interests in the N/2 of said Section 7, pursuant to Section 65-3-14, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, to form a 318.76 acre proration and spacing unit for the South Carlsbad-Morrow, Atoka, Strawn and Canyon Gas Pools,

to be dedicated to the proposed well. 5. The Order entered by the Commission should designate

the Applicant as the operator of the proposed well and should provide a reasonable charge for supervision and for the risk involved in the drilling of the proposed well. The Applicant requests that 150% of the non-consenting working interest owners' prorata share of the cost of drilling and completing the well be fixed as the charge for the risk involved in the

drilling of the proposed well. 6. Approval of this Application will protect correlative

rights, prevent waste and avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells. WHEREFORE, the Applicant requests that this Application be

ð

set for hearing before the Commission or one of its Examiners and that the Commission enter its Order of Compulsory Pooling as to all mineral interests in the N/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad-Morrow, Atoka, Strawn

-2-

Ç s

and Canyon Gas Pools, Eddy County, New Mexico, in accordance with this Application.

-3-

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS & MORRIS , 7

By <u>Mulual</u> <u>Mar</u> P. O. Box 2307 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 Attorneys for The Superior Oil Company.



THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

িঁ

STEPHENS NO. 1 1980' FNL & 1980' FWL SECTION 7, T-23-S, R-27-E SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

 \sim

Working Interest Ownership of 318.76 acres located in N/2 Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E, is as follows:

| | NO. ACRES | WORKING INTEREST |
|---|-----------|------------------|
| The Superior Oil Company | 240 | 75.29176 |
| P. 0. Box 1900 | | |
| Midland, Texas 79701 | | |
| Attn: Mr. Terry Clay | | |
| Pennzoil Company | 35.73 | 11.20906 |
| P. 0. Box 1828 Midland, Texas 79701 | · · · | • • |
| Attn: Mr. J. E. Davidson | | |
| | | 5,87589 |
| Gulf Oil Corp. | 18.73 | 3.07307 |
| P. O. Box 1150 | | |
| Midland, Texas 79701 | | τ. |
| Attn: Mr. R. E. Griffith | | 9. ¹ |
| Wainoco, Inc. | 13.97 | 4.38261 |
| 1435 Bank of Southwest Bldg. | | |
| Houston, Texas 77002 | | |
| Attn: Mr. G. R. Diamond | | |
| | 10.33 | 3.24068 |
| Mobil Oil Corp. | 10.33 | 312.000 |
| P. O. Box 633 | | • |
| Midland, Texas 79701 Attn: Mr. John Howard | - | |
| AUCN: Mr. John Howard | | |
| TOTAL. | 318.76 | 100.00000 |

TOTAL

Ciere 5026

THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

STEPHENS NO. 1 1980' FNL & 1980' FWL SECTION 7, T-23-S, R-27-E SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Royalty ownership including lessor and lessee under N/2 Section 7, T-23-S, R-27-E.

Pennzoil, Mobil, Gulf, and Wainoco are lessee of 78.76 acres located W/2NW/4 Section 7 and U.S. Government is lessor of acreage as described; W/2 NW/4 and being described as lots Nos. 1 and 2 containing 78.76 acres and referred to as U.S. Government Lease No. 040547. Address being U.S. Department of Interior Bureau of Land Management, P. O. Box 1499, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501. Overriding Royalty in form of Production Payment in W/2 NW/4 Section to Mr. C. J. Patterson and Mary A. Patterson, 2901 Verna Road, Kansas City, Missouri 64100

The Superior Oil Company is lessee of record of 240 acres in E/2 NW/4 and NE/4 Section 7. The lessors of record and addresses are as follows:

Cure 5024

Mr. J. S. Gibson, et al Box 99 Carlsbad, New Mexico

Mr. John T. Stephens, et ux 615 S. Aspen Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. C. A. McDaniel 606 West Ave "E" Lovington, New Mexico 88260

Mr. John T. Stephens, Jr. 1321 Westridge Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Mr. W. R. Echols, Jr. et al Bever Creek Land and Cattle Co. Bayfield, Colorado 81122 -----

dr/

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5026 1599 Order No. R-4

APPLICATION OF THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>July 11</u>, 1973 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter

NOW, on this day of July, 1973, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

| (2) T | hat the applica | nt, The | Superior Oi | 1 Company | |
|-------------|------------------|------------------|------------------|---------------|----|
| seeks an o | rder pooling al | 1 mineral in | terests <u>i</u> | n the Morrow, | |
| toka, Straw | vn and Canyon fo | rmations | underlying | the $N/2$ | - |
| of Section | 7, Townsh | ip <u>23 Sou</u> | th, Rang | je 27 East | _' |
| NMPM, | South Carlsbad | Field | , Eddy | County, New | |
| | | | | | |

Mexico.

р

-2-Case No. Order No. R-

unit.

That the applicant has the right to drill and p the drilling of a at a standard location the above-mention red formations. (4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

has commenced

(5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, the subject application should be approved by pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be, within said

with (6) That the applicant should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

>(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well within 15 days after the entry of this order costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.

(9) That any non-consenting working interest owner that within 15 days ofter the entry of this order does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus an additional 100 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

That any non-consenting interest owner should be (12) afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(1) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(9) That \$ 250,000 is a reasonable estimate of the Cost of the subject were should it be dry hole, and \$350,000 is a Acasonalic estimate of the cost of the subject WEII as a completed Morrow producing well. -3-Case No. Order No. R

(12) That $\underline{f150.00}$ per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

(14) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is dedicated on or before the order the order the order pooling said unit should become null and void and of no effect whatsoever.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, Morrow, Atoka, Strawn $(1)^{-1}$ in the and Canyon formations underlying the N/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard <u>318.76</u> acre gas spacing currently being and proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location for the above-described formations 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 7. PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall the drilling of. said well on or before the dayand shall thereafter continue the 1072 drilling of said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test the Morrow formation;

-4- : Case No. Order No. R-

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to 90 the completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement m MAA 22,1973, thereof said operator shall appear before the Commission and show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That <u>Superior Oil Company</u> is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

\$250,000 is hereby established as the estimated (3) That after the effective date of this order and at least well costs of a dry hole to the Morrow formation, and \$350,000 30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish is hereby established as the estimated well costs of a well comthe Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject pleted to produce from the Morrow Formation. unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

(4) That within $\frac{2\pi}{2}$ days from the date the schodule of entry of this order, attimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided -5-Case No. Order No. R-

above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

1

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:

- (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the The converted of this order. date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, <u>100</u> when of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.

(9) That $\underline{P150,00}$ per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating such well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

-6-Case No. Order No. R-

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in <u>Eddy</u> County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.